

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE AND CANNABIS BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

-----=
IN THE MATTER OF: :
 :
LEGAL AGENDA :
LICENSING AGENDA :
SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING :
AGENDA :
MEDICAL CANNABIS :
LICENSING AGENDA :
CANCELLATION AGENDA :
BOARD H STREET FESTIVAL :
DOCKET :
BOARD TEMPORARY LICENSE :
AND ONE DAY SUBSTANTIAL :
CHANGE DOCKET :
LICENSING ADMINISTRATIVE :
DOCKET :
-----=

Wednesday
September 13, 2023

The Alcoholic Beverage and Cannabis Board met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

- DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
- BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
- EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
- JENI HANSEN, Member
- JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

- JOSE ORELLANA, DC ABCA Staff

T-A-B-L-E O-F C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S

	PAGE
Legal Agenda	3
Licensing Agenda	21
Supplemental Licensing Agenda	37
Medical Cannabis Licensing Agenda	38
Cancellation Agenda	41
Board Temporary License and One Day Substantial Change Agenda	42
H Street Festival	55
Licensing Administrative Agenda	59

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 1:01 p.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.

4 We're back on the record. And so now let's now
5 do our legal agenda. The first matter on our
6 legal agenda is a review of an offer in
7 compromise in a hearing dated September 12th,
8 2023 for Case No. 22-CMP-00095, Cloud Restaurant
9 & Lounge Sports Bar, License No. 093572.

10 The offer in compromise is as follows.
11 Charge 1, increase interior occupants with an
12 approval, statutory authority, D.C. Code Section
13 25762(b)(1). There's a fine of 2,000 dollars
14 payable within 30 days or the license shall be
15 suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
16 paid. I make a motion that the offer in
17 compromise be accepted. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis will
19 second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
21 will second the motion. We'll now have a roll
22 call vote. Mr. Short, are you back yet?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 (No audible response.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

7 Number 2, review of an offer in compromise in
8 lieu of a hearing dated September 11th, 2023, the
9 Case No. 23-CIT-00156, Greenway Liquors, License
10 No. 119525.

11 The offer in compromise for this case
12 (audio interference) statutory authority, D.C.
13 Code Section 25701(a)(1)(1) and 23 DCMR Section
14 707.1. There's a fine of 250 dollars payable
15 within 30 days or the license shall be suspended
16 indefinitely until the fine has been paid. I
17 make a motion --

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- that the
20 offer in compromise be accepted. Is there a
21 second? Mr. Short has second the motion. We'll
22 now have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

7 Number 3, review of an offer in compromise in
8 lieu of a hearing dated September 12th, 2023, the
9 Case No. 23-CIT-00101, Medusa Lounge, License No.
10 121559. And the offer in compromise is as
11 follows.

12 Charge 1, no ABC manager on duty,
13 statutory authority, D.C. Code Section 25701.
14 There's a warning for this charge. Charge 2,
15 failure to post license, statutory authority,
16 D.C. Code Section 25711(a)(1). This charge has
17 been dismissed.

18 Charge 3, extended hours of operation,
19 statutory authority, D.C. Code Section
20 25762(b)(13). This has also been dismissed. I
21 therefore make a motion to the offer in
22 compromise be accepted. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato second
25 the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote.

1 Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

11 Number 4, review of offer in compromise in lieu
12 of hearing dated September 12th, 2023, for Case
13 No. 23-251-00014 and Case No. 23-CMP-00050,
14 Eighteenth Street Lounge, License No. 118846.

15 The Case 23-251-00014, the charge,
16 Charge 1, allowed the establishment to be used
17 for a unlawful purpose, statutory authority, D.C.
18 Code Section 25823(a)(2), there's a 1,000 dollar
19 fine payable within 30 days or the license shall
20 be suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
21 paid. Charge 2, fail to follow Board Order No.
22 2021-155 by not providing a security plan within
23 30 days, statutory authority, D.C. Code Section
24 25824(a)(6), there's a fine of 1,000 dollars
25 payable within the 30 days or the license shall

1 be suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
2 paid. Charge 3, fail to follow security plans,
3 statutory authority, D.C. Code Section
4 25823(a)(6), there's a fine of 1,000 dollars
5 payable within 30 days or the license shall be
6 suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
7 paid.

8 Case No. 23-CMP-00050, charge, failure
9 to follow Board Order No. 2021-155 by not
10 complying with noise mitigating measures,
11 statutory authority, D.C. Code Section
12 25823(a)(6), there's a fine of 1,000 dollars
13 payable within 30 days or the license shall be
14 suspended indefinitely until the fine has been
15 paid. I therefore make a motion that the offer
16 in compromise be accepted. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I send.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
19 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
20 vote. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 (No audible response.)

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
6 Number 5, review of an offer in compromise in
7 lieu of a hearing dated September 1st, 2023, the
8 Case No. 23-CIT-00169, Silver, License No.
9 105729.

10 The offer in compromise is as follows.
11 Charge 1, no ABC manager on duty, secondary tier
12 violation, statutory authority, D.C. Code Section
13 25701, there's a fine of 500 dollars to be paid
14 within 30 days or the license shall be suspended
15 indefinitely until the fine has been paid. I
16 make a motion that the offer in compromise be
17 accepted. Is there as second?

18 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato second
20 the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote.
21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 (No audible response.)

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

6 Number 5, review of settlement agreement dated

7 June 23rd, 2023 by and between Advisory

8 Neighborhood Commission 3E, Whole Foods, License

9 No. 076139. I make a motion that we approve this
10 agreement. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
12 second.

13 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and
15 Mr. Cato have second the motion. We'll have a
16 roll call vote. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 (No audible response.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
2 Number 7, review of settlement agreement dated
3 August 7, 2023, by and between Advisory
4 Neighborhood Commission 6A and Providencia,
5 License No. 125122. I make a motion that we
6 approve this agreement. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
8 second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
10 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
11 vote. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 (No audible response.)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
21 Number 8, review of settlement agreement dated
22 August 21st, 2023, by and between Advisory
23 Neighborhood Commission 6D and Kinfolk Southern
24 Kitchen, License No. 124085. I make a motion
25 that we approve this agreement. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
4 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
15 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
16 Number 9, review the settlement agreement dated
17 July 14th, 2023, by and between Advisory
18 Neighborhood Commission 6C and Chop Shop/Nice N
19 Easy, License No. 124675. I make a motion that
20 we approve this request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato second
23 the motion. We'll have a roll call vote. Mr.
24 Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 (No audible response.)

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

9 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

10 Number 10, review of respondent's uncontested
11 motion to amend offer in compromise and order
12 approving offer in compromise dated August 31st,
13 2023 in Case No. 23-251-00017. This is Play DC
14 Restaurant & Lounge, License No. 112274. I make
15 a motion that we approve this request. Is there
16 a second?

17 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
19 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
20 Mr. Short?

21 (No audible response.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
6 Number 11, review of Westminster Neighborhood
7 Association's withdrawn protest dated September
8 11th, 2023 in Case No. 23-PRO-00061, Rush,
9 License No. 125250. I make a motion that we
10 approve this request. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
12 second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
14 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
15 Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
20 (Audio interference.)

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

1 Number 12, review of the withdrawn protests of
2 Isbitz, Morton, and Nur dated September 1st, 2023
3 in Case No. 23-PRO-00056, Bar Japonais, J-A-P-O-
4 N-A-I-S, License No. 124706. I make a motion
5 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato second
8 the motion. We'll have a roll call vote. Mr.
9 Short?

10 (No audible response.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 (Audio interference.)

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen,
16 I've been having some difficulty hearing. Just
17 want to let you know that.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I think
20 something is going on with your volume on your
21 speaker. All right. Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

1 Number 13, review of applicant's motion to
2 dismiss ANC protest dated September 1st, 2023 in
3 Case No. 23-PRO-00056, Bar Japonais, License No.
4 124706. I make a motion that we approve this
5 request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
7 second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
9 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
10 Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
20 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
21 Number 14, review of ANC's opposition to motion
22 to dismiss protest dated September 7th, 2023 in
23 Case No. 23-PRO-00056, Bar Japonais, License No.
24 124706. This is now moot. Number 15, review of
25 applicant's reply to ANC's motion to dismiss

1 protest dated September 7th, 2023 in Case No. 23-
2 PRO-00056, Bar Japonais, License No. 124706.

3 This is also moot.

4 Number 16, review of protestant's
5 motion for reconsideration of dismissed protest
6 dated August 9th, 2023 in Case No. 23-PRO-00052,
7 Champion Kitchen, License No. 103055. I make a
8 motion that we deny this request. Is there a
9 second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
12 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
13 vote. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 Ms. Hansen?

19 (Audio interference.)

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
25 Number 17, review of applicant's opposition to

1 protestant's motion for reconsideration of
2 dismissed protest date August 9th, 2023 in Case
3 No. 23-PRO-00052, Champion Kitchen, License No.
4 103055. This is now moot. Number 18, review of
5 protestant's reply to applicant's opposition to
6 motion for reconsideration of dismissed protest
7 dated August 9th, 2023 in Case No. 231-PRO-00052,
8 Champion Kitchen, License No. 103055. This is
9 also moot.

10 Number 19, review of applicant's
11 motion to dismiss protest dated August 11th, 2023
12 in Case No. 23-PRO-00067, Queens Caf,, License
13 No. 124807. I make a motion that we deny the
14 request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 (Audio interference.)

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
3 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
4 Number 20, review of protestant's motion to
5 applicant's -- review of protestant's opposition
6 to applicant's motion to dismiss protest dated
7 August 9th, 2023 in Case No. 23-PRO-00067, Queens
8 Caf,, License No. 124807. This is now moot.

9 Number 21, review of applicant's
10 motion to continue protest hearing dated
11 September 5th, 2023 in Case No. 23-PRO-00055, and
12 this is El Rey, License No. 124791. I make a
13 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
14 second?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
16 second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
18 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
19 Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
5 Number 22, review of request for a fact-finding
6 hearing from MPD Acting Chief of Policy Pamela A.
7 Smith dated July 25th, 2023 in connection with
8 Case No. 23-251-00020. This is Power Night Club,
9 License No. 104228. I make a motion that we
10 approve this request and a hearing is now
11 scheduled for September 14th. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
15 vote. Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 (Audio interference.)

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

1 Number 23, review of the request for a fact-
2 finding hearing from MPD Acting Chief of Police
3 Pamela A. Smith dated July 25th, 2023 in
4 connection with Case No. 23-2510-00022. This is
5 Surfside Taco Stand, License No. 119138. I make
6 a motion that we forward this matter to the
7 Office of Attorney General for show cause
8 consideration. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
11 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
12 vote. Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 (Audio interference.)

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
22 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
23 Number 24, review of request for a fact-finding
24 hearing from MPD Acting Chief of Police Pamela A.
25 Smith dated August 7, 2023 in connection with

1 Case No. 23-251-00023, Brooklyn, License No.
2 111411. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
5 second.

6 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and
8 Mr. Cato have second the motion. We'll now have
9 a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

10 (No audible response.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 (Audio interference.)

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0. We
20 now move to our licensing agenda. The first
21 matter in our licensing agenda is a review
22 request for temporary operating retail permit.
23 This is for a conduit road, License No. 126024.
24 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
25 there a second?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato second
3 the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote.
4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
9 I'm sorry. Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.
13 Ms. Hansen?

14 (Audio interference.)

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
16 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
17 Number 2, review application for a stipulated
18 license with letter of ANC Support for a new ABC
19 license, the first license number 125516. I make
20 a motion that we approve this request. Is there
21 a second?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
23 second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
25 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call

1 vote. Mr. Short?

2 (No audible response.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 (No audible response.)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

11 Number 3, review application of safekeeping of

12 license. This is for W & S Liquor & Deli,

13 License No. 122985. I make a motion that we

14 approve this request for March 31st, 2024. Is

15 there a second?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

17 (Simultaneous speaking.)

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- motion.

19 We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

20 (No audible response.)

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 (No audible response.)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
3 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
4 Number 4, review application for safekeeping of
5 license. This is for La Betty, License No.
6 108498. I make a motion that we approve this
7 request through March 31st, 2024. Is there a
8 second?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

10 (Simultaneous speaking.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- second the
12 motion. We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
22 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
23 Number 5, review application for safekeeping of
24 license, Surfside Taco Stand, License No. 119138.
25 I make a motion that we approve this request for

1 March 31st, 2024. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato second
4 the motion. We'll have a roll call vote. Mr.
5 Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
10 (Audio interference.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

16 Number 6, review request to extend safekeeping of
17 license. This is for Hong Chong Kim, trade name
18 to be determined. I make a motion that we
19 approve this request through March 31st, 2024.

20 Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

22 (Simultaneous speaking.)

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- second the
24 motion. We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

9 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

10 Number 7, review application for a new Class C
11 multipurpose facility license. This is the Dance
12 Place, License No. 125838. I make a motion that
13 we placard this matter.

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
16 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
17 Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 (Audio interference.)

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
3 Number 8, review application for a sports
4 wagering endorsement to include four betting
5 kiosks. This is for The Ugly Mug Dining
6 Saloon/Valor Brew Pub, License No. 071793. I
7 make a motion that we placard this matter. Is
8 there a second?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
10 second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
12 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
13 Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 (Audio interference.)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
23 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
24 Number 9, review application to add cover charge
25 to the existing entertainment endorsement. This

1 is for The District Sports Bar/Prima DC, License
2 No. 122413. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis seconds.

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato and
7 Mr. Grandis has second the motion. We'll have a
8 roll call vote. Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato? Mr.
11 Cato?

12 (No audible response.)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 4-0-0.
20 Number 10, review application for a change of
21 hours to operate alcoholic beverage sale and live
22 entertainment inside of the premises only.

23 This is for Kitchen + Kocktails by
24 Kevin Kelley DC, License No. 123472. I make a
25 motion that we placard this matter. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
5 Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Are you there,
8 Mr. Cato?

9 (No audible response.)

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 4-0-0.

17 Number 11, review application for a change of
18 hours, Sala Thai, License No. 120056. I make a
19 motion that we placard this matter. Is there a
20 second?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
22 second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
25 Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Are you there,
3 Mr. Cato?

4 (No audible response.)

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

11 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 4-0-0.

12 Number 12, review request for two off-premises

13 storage endorsements located at 645 Taylor

14 Street, Northeast, Units 1145 and 1146. This is

15 for WC Beverage, License No. 112440. I make a

16 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
17 second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
19 second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
21 will second the motion. We'll have a roll call
22 vote. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

2 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 4-0-0.
6 Number 13, review request for an additional off-
7 premises storage endorsement at 3330 through 3360
8 New York Avenue, Northeast, Suite 102. This is
9 for Shared Pour, License No. 117074. I'm make a
10 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
11 second?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
13 second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
15 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
16 Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 4-0-0.
25 Number 14, review application for a new storage

1 facility permit located at 4215 through 4221
2 Connecticut Avenue, Northwest. This is for
3 goPuff, License No. 23-SC-01003. I make a motion
4 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
8 Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
16 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 4-0-0.
17 Number 15, review application for carry-out and
18 delivery endorsement, Duke's Grocery, License No.
19 121740. I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
22 second.

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
24 second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen and

1 Mr. Grandis has second the motion. We'll have a
2 roll call vote. Mr. Short?

3 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 (No audible response.)

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

11 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

12 Number 16, review application for carry-out and
13 delivery endorsement. This is for Sababa/Little
14 Black Bird Wine Bar, License No. 025620. I make
15 a motion that we approve this request. Is there
16 a second?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
18 second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen has
20 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
21 Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 (No audible response.)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

7 Number 17, review request for approval to provide
8 a gift of food for an event that doesn't exceed
9 500 dollars in value to Stop & Shop Liquors,
10 License No. 099920. The request is being made by
11 Breakthru Beverage, License No. 124554. I make a
12 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
13 second?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
15 second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen has
17 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
18 Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 (No audible response.)

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
3 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
4 Number 18, review request to approve a gift of
5 prepared food samples that doesn't exceed 500
6 dollars in value to various licensed retail
7 establishments. This request has been made from
8 Breakthru Beverage, License No. 124554. I make a
9 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
10 second?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.
12 (Simultaneous speaking.)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- motion.
14 We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?
15 (No audible response.)

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
21 (No audible response.)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
23 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.
24 Number 19, review request for approval to provide
25 a gift of a branded lockbox that doesn't exceed

1 500 dollars in value to various licensed retail
2 establishments. The request has been made by
3 Breakthru Beverage, License No. 124554. I make a
4 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
5 second?

6 MEMBER CATO: Cato seconds.

7 (Simultaneous speaking.)

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: -- motion.

9 We'll have a roll call vote. Mr. Short?

10 (No audible response.)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

20 Number 20, review request to withdraw the
21 application to add a detached kiosk to a licensed
22 establishment. This is for Kinfolk Southern
23 Kitchen, License No. 124085. I make a motion
24 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
3 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
4 Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
14 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0. We
15 now move to our supplemental licensing agenda.
16 The first matter in the supplemental licensing
17 agenda, review application for safekeeping of
18 license. This is for Mexicue, Trudy Scott,
19 formerly Mexicue, M-E-X-I-C-U-E, License No.
20 126086. I make a motion that we approve this
21 request for March 31st, 2024. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
23 second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen
25 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call

1 vote. Mr. Short?

2 (No audible response.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 (NO audible response.)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

11 We're going to move to the medical cannabis
12 licensing agenda. There are ten licensees on
13 this agenda. I'm going to review all ten names,
14 and I'll make the recommendation. And then at
15 the end of the list, I'll ask ABC Board to
16 approve the recommendation made by the chair.

17 Number 1, review letter updating
18 progress and request for permission to extend
19 deadline to open for operations from September
20 27th to January 17th, 2024. This is Bouquet
21 Labs, License No. 121378. The request is approve
22 this one, number 2, review of medical cannabis
23 license application from existing licensee for a
24 new retailer license with delivery endorsement.
25 This is Phyto Cultivation LLC, License No. to be

1 determined. Recommendation for this to be
2 placarded.

3 Number 3, review of social equity
4 license application for conditional testing
5 laboratory license. Location to be determined,
6 True Testing, License No. 126072. Recommendation
7 is to approve. Number 4, review of standard
8 license application for conditional manufacturer
9 Type 1 license, Adose Wellness, License No.
10 125998. Recommendation is to approve.

11 Number 5, review of standard license
12 application for conditional manufacturer Type 2
13 license, Green Grow LLC, License No. 125990.
14 Recommendation is to approve. Number 6, review
15 of standard license application for conditional
16 manufacturer Type 1 license, Voyager Club DC LLC,
17 License No. 126082. Recommendation to approve.

18 Number 7, review request from Board
19 approval dated July 19th, 2023, conditional
20 social equity licensee to change new medical
21 cannabis manufacturer Type 1 designation to Type
22 2. This is for Bizz LLC, License No. 125635.
23 Recommendation to approve.

24 Number 8, review request from approved
25 medical cannabis cultivation center standard

1 social equity licensee to covert new standard
2 license to conditional license. This is for City
3 Grown, LLC, License No. 125474. Recommendation
4 to approve.

5 Number 9, review of standard license
6 application for conditional cultivation center,
7 Tier 1 license, Green Grow LLC, License No.
8 125984. Recommendation to approve. And number
9 10, review of standard license application for
10 conditional cultivation center, Tier 1 license,
11 Voyager Club DC LLC, License No. 126083.

12 Recommendation to approve. I therefore make a
13 motion that ABC Board approve the recommendation
14 made by the chair for these cannabis licenses.
15 Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
18 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
19 vote. Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
4 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0. We
5 now move to the cancellation agenda. The ABC
6 Board will be cancelling the following licenses
7 for the reasons outlined before. And we'll list
8 all the licenses that are being cancelled. And
9 at the end of the list, I'll ask the ABC Board to
10 approve the recommendation.

11 The first one is Take Your Pick
12 Liquors, License No. 120147. Licensee requested
13 cancellation. Number 2, Toscana Market, License
14 No. 114180. The licensee requested cancellation.

15 Number 3, The Bruery, B-R-U-E-R-Y,
16 License No. 107892. Establishment out of
17 business. The next one is Red Apron Butchery/The
18 Partisan, License No. 090742. The establishment
19 is out of the business.

20 Next one is Hopscotch Bar & Grill, No.
21 112965. The licensee did not pay the safekeeping
22 fee within 30 days. And the last establishment
23 is Provision No. 14, License No. 096425. The
24 establishment is out of business. I make a
25 motion that ABC Board cancels these license for

1 the reasons that have been provided. Is there a
2 second?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
4 second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
6 will second the motion. We'll now have a roll
7 call vote. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
17 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

18 (Pause.)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: We now move to
20 the Board temporary license and one day
21 substantial change. There are -- so the first 39
22 establishments, I will give the recommendations.
23 We'll have the Board review.

24 And then from 40 through 62, these are
25 events that have already occurred. And so the

1 Board will vote retroactively to approve these.
2 So I'm going to read all 62 with the
3 recommendations and at the end of the list I'll
4 ask the ABC Board to approve the recommendations
5 made by the chair.

6 The first establishment -- the first
7 request is a request from Marc Samuel Eisenberg
8 for one-day Class F. This is for a concert
9 reception. This is on September 13th. The
10 license number is 125944, 75 attendees, 2
11 security guards.

12 Number 2, another request from Marc
13 Samuel Eisenberg for a concert reception. This
14 is on September 22nd. The license number is
15 125945, 75 attendees, 2 security guards. Number
16 3, another request from Marc Samuel Eisenberg,
17 concert reception, October 27th, 2023. The
18 license number is 125946, 75 attendees, 2
19 security guards.

20 Number 4, another request from Marc
21 Samuel Eisenberg for a concert reception,
22 February 23rd, 2024, License No. 125947, 75
23 attendees, two security guards. Number 5, a
24 request from Lana Mahmoud, a one-day license
25 Class F, concert/live music performance on

1 September 14th, 2023. The license number is
2 125869, 500 attendees, 10 security guards.

3 Number 6, a request from Marc Samuel
4 Eisenberg, a one-day license, Class F, concert,
5 March 23rd, 2024. The license number is 125949,
6 75 attendees, 2 security guards. Number 7, a
7 request from Lana Mahmoud, a one-day license
8 Class F, concert/live music performance. This is
9 on September 20th. The license number is 125870,
10 500 attendees, 10 security guards.

11 Number 8, another request from Lana
12 Mahmoud, a one-day license Class F, concert/live
13 music performance, September 13th. The license
14 number is 125873, 350 attendees, 6 security
15 guards. Number 9, another request from Lana
16 Mahmoud, a one-day license Class F, concert/live
17 music performance. This is on September 16th.
18 The license number is 125874, 350 attendees, 6
19 security guards.

20 Number 10, another request from Lana
21 Mahmoud, a concert/live music performance. This
22 is on September 19th through September 21st. The
23 license number is 125875, 350 attendees, 6
24 security guards.

25 Number 11, another request from Lana

1 Mahmoud, a one-day license Class F, concert/live
2 music performance, September 27th. The license
3 number is 125876, 350 attendees, 6 security
4 guards. Number 12, a request from Raffi S-A-H-A-
5 K-Y-A-N, a one-day license Class F, Armenian Food
6 Festival. This is October 6th through October
7 7th. The license number is 125909, 200
8 attendees, 4 security guards.

9 Number 13, a request from R-E-I-K-O.
10 The last name is H-I-R-A-I. A one-day license
11 Class F, Japanese Sake Tasting Event, September
12 30th. The license number is 125985, 200
13 attendees, 4 security guards.

14 Number 14, a request from April
15 Jenkins-West, a one-day license Class F, Paint
16 and Sip, September 16th. The license number is
17 126059, 100 attendees, 2 security guards. Number
18 15, another request from Lana Mahmoud, a one-day
19 license Class G concert, September 23rd. The
20 license number is 125868, 800 attendees, 10
21 security guards.

22 Number 16, a request from Franchonte,
23 F-R-A-N-C-H-O-N-T-E, Barnes, a one-day license
24 Class G. This is for a wedding, September 22nd.
25 The license number is 125910, 140 attendees, 3

1 security guards.

2 Number 17, a request from Patrick
3 DiBattista, a one-day license Class G, gala,
4 September 23rd. The license number is 125879,
5 200 attendees, 4 security guards. Number 18, a
6 request from Millicent Hawkins, a one-day license
7 Class G, reception, September 16th. The license
8 number is 125889, 150 attendees, 4 security
9 guards.

10 Number 19, a request for Gus West, a
11 one-day license Class G, a gala, September 20th.
12 The license number is 125805, 100 attendees, 2
13 security guards. Number 20, a request from
14 Johnny Sanchez, a one-day license Class G, a
15 gala, September 16th. The license number is
16 125825, 300 attendees, 6 security guards.

17 Number 21, a request from Daniel
18 Kramer, one-day license Class G, wine tasting,
19 October 14th. The license number is 125816, 300
20 attendees, 6 security guards. Number 22, a
21 request from Jennifer Currie, one-day license
22 Class G, charity event, Wiener 500. This is
23 September 16th through the 17th, License No.
24 125817, 1,500 attendees, 23 security guards.

25 Number 23, a request -- another

1 request from Jennifer Currie, one-day license
2 Class G, 21st Annual District's Holiday Boat,
3 December 2nd. The license number is 125818,
4 1,650 attendees, 36 security guards. Number 24,
5 a request from -- the name is spelled S-A-J-I-T-
6 H. The last name is spelled S-A-M-A-R-A-S-I-N-G-
7 H-E, a one-day license Class G, wedding, October
8 16th. The license number is 125942, 200
9 attendees, 4 security guards.

10 Number 25, a request from Ernesto
11 Rodriguez, a one-day license Class G, silent
12 auction, December 2nd. The license number is
13 125972, 150 attendees, 3 security guards. Number
14 26, a request from S-A-N-A-Z. The last name is
15 spelled A-R-J-O-M-A-N-D, a one-day license Class
16 G for a wedding, September 30th, License No.
17 126010, 85 attendees, 2 security guards.

18 Number 27, request from Kailasa Aqeel-
19 DeOliveira, a one-day license Class G, a
20 fundraising event, September 16th. The license
21 number is 126046, 85 attendees, 4 security
22 guards. Number 28, a request from Emily Jackson,
23 a one-day license Class G, corporate cocktail
24 hour, October 3rd. License number is 126088, 90
25 attendees, 2 security guards.

1 Number 29, request from -- the first
2 name is spelled B-E-R-E-H. The last name is
3 spelled T-E-K-L-E-H-A-Y-M-A-N-O-T, a one-day
4 license Class G for the Tigray Artist Association
5 Inauguration, September 24th. The license number
6 is 126097, 500 attendees, 10 security guards.

7 Number 30, a request from Stephen
8 Gilson, a one-day license Class G, dinner
9 banquet, September 16th, 2023. The license
10 number is 126104, 195 attendees, 4 security
11 guards. Number 31, Schneider's of Capitol Hill,
12 one-day substantial change, DC Wine Fest,
13 substantial change to use license off premises at
14 Union Market. The license number is 000252,
15 Substantial Change License 23-SC-00995.

16 Number 32, Red Bear Brewing Company,
17 one-day substantial change, fall festival,
18 substantial change to use license off premises at
19 Alethia Parle, 227 Harry Thomas Way, Northeast.
20 This is on October 26. The rain day is October
21 27th. The license number is 109096. Substantial
22 Change License is 23-SC-001008.

23 Number 33, Hell's Kitchen, one-day
24 substantial change, reception, substantial change
25 to have live entertainment with a DJ and violin,

1 September 28th. The license number is 121424.

2 Substantial Change License is 23-SC-00996.

3 Number 34, Franklin Hall, one-day
4 substantial change, golf tournament, substantial
5 change to open at 6:00 a.m. for golf tournament.

6 This is on September 24th. License number is
7 103899. Substantial Change License is 23-SC-
8 01018.

9 Number 35, Honeymoon Chicken, one-day
10 substantial change, Open Streets Festival, nature
11 of substantial change, to participate in annual
12 Open Streets Festival. The license number is --
13 I'm sorry. This is October 7th. The license
14 number is 118483. Substantial Change License 23-
15 SC-01014.

16 Number 36, Bluejacket/The Arsenal,
17 one-day substantial change, Arcadia Food, Inc.
18 Festival, October 14th, nature of the substantial
19 change, to use license off premises at annual
20 festival. The license number is 090281.
21 Substantial Change License is 23-SC-01019.

22 Number 37, Renaissance Hotel, one-day
23 substantial change, private cocktail hour, use
24 license off premises at Techworld Plaza. This is
25 on September 28th. The license number is 085654.

1 Substantial Change License 23-SC-01039.

2 Number 38, Renaissance Hotel, one-day
3 substantial change, private cocktail event,
4 substantial change, use license off premises at
5 Techworld. This is on October 4th. The license
6 number is 085654. Substantial Change License,
7 23-SC-01040.

8 Number 39. Entertainment Factory, LLC,
9 pub crawl which is done for the Halloween Bar
10 Crawl, October 28th. The license number is
11 121481. The Substantial Change is 23-PCE-00025.
12 The recommendation is for a fact finding.

13 Number 40, Michelle Gleaton, one-day
14 license Class F, block party. This event
15 occurred on September 10th, 2023. The license
16 number is 125852, 1,000 attendees, 15 security
17 guards.

18 Number 41, another request from
19 Michelle Gleaton, a one-day license Class F,
20 reception for young professionals Jewish. This
21 event occurred on August 30th. License number is
22 125887, 150 attendees, 2 security guards.

23 Number 42, a request from Steven
24 Kenoyer, K-E-N-O-Y-E-R, a one-day license Class
25 F, festival. This event occurred on August 26th.

1 The license number is 125887, 250 attendees, 4
2 security guards.

3 Number 43, the name is spelled S-H-A-
4 S-H-A-N-K. The last name is spelled B-H-A-R-A-D-
5 W-A-J, a one-day license Class F for a wedding.
6 This was September 9th. The license number is
7 125802, 160 attendees, 2 security guards.

8 Number 44, Alexis Starkey, S-T-A-R-K-
9 E-Y, one-day Class F festival which occurred
10 September 7th through September 8th. The license
11 number is 126000, 3,000 attendees in waves
12 throughout the event, 60 security guards.

13 Number 45, another request from Alexis
14 Starkey, a one-day license Class F, festival.
15 This was September 9th. The license number is
16 125836, 9,500 attendees, 153 security guards.

17 Number 46, a request for Elyse. The
18 last name is spelled I-R-U-H-I-R-I-Y-E, a one-day
19 license Class F, a wedding. It was August 31st.
20 The license number is 125815, 55 attendees, 1
21 security guard.

22 Number 47, a request from Andre M.
23 Mazelin, M-A-Z-E-L-I-N, one-day license Class F,
24 dance festival. This was September 9th through
25 September 10th. The license number is 126018,

1 200 attendees, 6 security guards.

2 Number 48, a request from Travis
3 Chamberlain, one-day license Class F, community
4 day. This was September 9th. The license number
5 is 126021, 60 attendees, 2 security guards.

6 Number 49, a request from Lana
7 Mahmoud, a one-day license Class F, concert/live
8 entertainment. This was September 1st. License
9 number is 125871, 350 attendees, 6 security
10 guards.

11 Number 50, another request from Lana
12 Mahmoud, a one-day license Class F, concert/live
13 music performance. This was September 7th
14 through September 8th. License number is 125872,
15 350 attendees, 6 security guards.

16 Number 51, another request from Lana
17 Mahmoud, a one-day license Class G, concert.
18 This was September 8th through September 9th.
19 The license number is 125867, 800 attendees, 10
20 security guards.

21 Number 52, a request from Eyob, E-Y-O-
22 B. The last name is spelled T-E-S-F-A-Z-G-H-I, a
23 one-day license Class G, birthday party, August
24 27th through August 28th through August 29th.
25 License number is 125812, 100 attendees, 3

1 security guards.

2 Number 53, another request from Eyob
3 T-E-S-F-A-Z-G-H-I, a one-day license Class G,
4 birthday party, August 25th. License number is
5 125811, 100 attendees, 3 security guards. Number
6 54, another request from Eyob Tesfazghi, a one-
7 day license Glass G, art exhibition, August 30th,
8 License No. 125813, 100 attendees, 3 security
9 guards.

10 Number 55, another request again from
11 Eyob Tesfazghi, a one-day license Class G,
12 birthday party, September 7th. The license
13 number is 126023, 90 attendees, 3 security
14 guards. Number 56, a request from Robert Jordan,
15 one-day license Class G, private event. This was
16 August 25th. the license number is 125881, 60
17 attendees, 1 security guard.

18 Number 57 is a request from Robert
19 Jordan, one-day license Class G, private event.
20 This was September 1st. The license number is
21 125882, 60 attendees, 1 security guard.

22 Number 58, another request from Robert
23 Jordan, private event, one-day license Class G.
24 This was September 16th. The license number is
25 125883, 60 attendees, 1 security guard.

1 Number 59, a request from Patrick
2 DiBattista, one-day license Class G, a gala on
3 September 9th. The license number is 125878, 200
4 attendees, 4 security guards. Number 60, Orlando
5 Gore, one-day license Class G, wedding. This was
6 September 2nd. License number is 125902, 150
7 attendees, 3 security guards.

8 Number 61, Schneider's of Capitol
9 Hill, one-day substantial change, block party, to
10 use license off premises at The Capitol Jewish
11 Museum which was September 10th. The license
12 number is 000252. Substantial Change is 23-SC-
13 00994.

14 And number 62, a request from Pendry
15 Washington DC, one-day substantial change,
16 family-friends event, to use license off premises
17 at The Grove between Wharf & Water Street,
18 Northwest. This was September 2nd and September
19 3rd. The license number is 121347. The
20 Substantial Change is 23-SC-00990. I make a
21 motion that the ABC Board adopts the
22 recommendation made by the chair on this agenda.
23 Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
25 second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
2 second the motion. We'll have a roll call vote.
3 Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato? Mr.
6 Cato?

7 (Audio interference.)

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
13 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0. I
14 will now move to another list on the calendar.
15 This is for the H Street Festival. And on this
16 calendar is the substantial change calendar for
17 the H Street Festival. There are 20 requests on
18 this agenda. I will review all 20. And at the
19 end of the list, I'll ask the ABC Board to
20 approve these changes to the license.

21 The first request is made from Raji,
22 R-A-J-I, Rankins, a one-day license Class G, H
23 Street Festival. This is September 16th. The
24 license number is 126077, 200 attendees, 4
25 security guards.

1 Number 2, a request from Cassandra
2 Womack, one-day license Class G, H Street
3 Festival, September 16th, the License No. 126076,
4 100 attendees, 2 security guards. A request from
5 Fernando P-O-S-T-I-G-O, one-day license Class G,
6 again, H Street Festival, September 16. The
7 license number is 126079, 200 attendees, 4
8 security guards.

9 Number 4, a request from Denville
10 Myrie, M-Y-R-I-E, one-day license Class G, again,
11 H Street Festival, September 16th. The license
12 number is 126078, 100 attendees, 3 security
13 guards. Number 5, On the Rocks, one-day
14 substantial change, H Street Festival, September
15 16th. License number is 106695. Substantial
16 Change License is 23-SC-01032.

17 Number 6, Ocean Lounge, one-day
18 substantial change, H Street Festival, September
19 16th. The license number is 114106. Substantial
20 Change 23-SC-01031. Number 7, The Big Board,
21 one-day substantial change, H Street Festival,
22 September 16th. The license number is 087398.
23 Substantial Change 23-SC-01036.

24 Number 8, Bar Elena, one-day
25 substantial change, H Street Festival, September

1 16th, the License No. 086320, Substantial Change
2 23-SC-01021. Number 9, Stable DC, one-day
3 substantial change, H Street Festival, September
4 16th, License No. 105439, Substantial Change 23-
5 SC-01034.

6 Number 9, SOL Mexico Grill, one-day
7 substantial change, H Street Festival, September
8 16th, License No. 092192, the license number 23-
9 SC-01038. Number 10, Lydia Restaurant & Lounge,
10 one-day substantial change, H Street Festival,
11 September 16th, License No. 119312, Substantial
12 Change 23-SC-01030. Number 11, Taqueria
13 Rosticeria Fresca, R-O-S-T-I-C-E-R-I-A F-R-E-S-C-
14 A, one-day substantial change, H Street Festival,
15 September 16th, License No. 104296, Substantial
16 Change 23-SC-01028.

17 Number 12, Mythology & Lore/Dirty
18 Water, one-day substantial change, September
19 16th, License No. 095033, Substantial Change
20 License 23-SC-01024. Number 13, the Pursuit, P-
21 U-R-S-U-I-T, one-day substantial change, H Street
22 Festival, September 16th, License No. 113810,
23 Substantial Change License 23-SC-1037. Number
24 14, The Haymaker Bar, one-day substantial change,
25 H Street Festival, September 16th, License No.

1 084689, Substantial Change 23-SC-01029.

2 Number 15, DC Culinary Academy, LLC
3 Brine, one-day substantial change, H Street
4 Festival. This is September 16th, License No.
5 110889, Substantial Change License 23-SC-01022.
6 Number 16, Sweet Sweet Kitchen, LLC Sweet Sweet
7 Kitchen, one-day substantial change, H Street
8 Festival, License No. 121816, Substantial Change
9 23-SC-01035.

10 Number 17, Paste & Rind Cheese
11 Company, Paste & Rind Cheese, one-day substantial
12 change, H Street Festival, September 16th,
13 License No. 122723, Substantial Change 23-SC-
14 01033. Atlas Performing Arts Center, one-day
15 substantial change, H Street Festival, September
16 16th, License No. 085207, Substantial Change 23-
17 SC-01020. 19, Focus DC, LLC, Focus, one-day
18 substantial change, H Street Festival, September
19 16th, License No. 118015, Substantial Change 23-
20 SC-01026.

21 And number 20, Chupacabra, C-H-U-P-A-
22 C-A-B-R-A, LLC, H Street Festival, September
23 16th, License No. 092662, Substantial Change 23-
24 SC-01023. I make a motion that ABC Board approve
25 the one-day substantial change for the H Street

1 Festival. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato and
5 Mr. Grandis has second the motion. We'll have a
6 roll call vote. Mr. Short? Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
16 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0. We
17 have one more agenda. This is the licensing
18 administrative agenda.

19 On this agenda, there are 31
20 applicants on this agenda. I'll review all -- I
21 will give the names of 31 applicants once they're
22 requested. And at the end of the list, I'll ask
23 the ABC Board approve the changes to these
24 licenses.

25 The first applicant, District

1 Chophouse & Brewery, License No. 116949, Retailer
2 C Tavern, letter of request to remove the
3 officer, Steven Gutterman, Secretary. Number 2,
4 Smashburger No. 1738, License No. 117669,
5 Retailer D Restaurant, letter of request to
6 remove the officer, Carl Bachmann, B-A-C-H-M-A-N-
7 N, III, President. Number 3, Sababa, S-A-B-A-B-
8 A, Bindaas, License No. 025620, Retailer C
9 Restaurant, trade name change application. The
10 new name is Sababa, S-A-B-A-B-A, Little Black
11 Bird Wine Bar.

12 Number 4, Matchbox, License No.
13 116777, Retailer C Restaurant, trade name change
14 application. The new trade name is Makers Union
15 Cathedral. Number 5, William J. La Cholter, C-H-
16 O-L-T-E-R. He's requesting a personal
17 importation permit application. The license
18 number is 23-IMP-00018.

19 Number 6, Breakthru Beverage, License
20 No. 124554, Wholesaler A, letter of request to
21 remove the officer, Rockwell Wirtz, Co-Chairman.
22 Number 7, Duffy's Irish Pub, Cap Hill East,
23 License No. 122071, Retailer C Tavern, letter of
24 request to remove the officer, Casey Callister,
25 Managing Member. Number 8, Thompson Washington

1 DC/Anchovy Social/Maialino Mare, License No.
2 125078, Retailer C Hotel, trade name change
3 application. The new name is Thompson Washington
4 DC/Surveyor/Rooftop at the Thompson.

5 Number 9, Union Trust, License No.
6 107437, Retailer C Tavern, game of skill
7 endorsement application. Number 10, Tight Five
8 Pub, License No. 121974, Retailer C Tavern, game
9 of skill endorsement application. Number 11,
10 Charlene's Bar & Grille, License No. 118103,
11 Retailer C Restaurant, game of skill endorsement
12 application.

13 Number 12, The Ugly Mug Dining Saloon,
14 Valor Brew Pub, License No. 071793, Retailer C
15 Restaurant, game of skill endorsement
16 application. Number 13, Lost Generation Brewing
17 Company, License No. 120512, Retailer C Tavern,
18 summer garden endorsement application. Number
19 14, Union Kitchen, License No. 118692, Retailer B
20 Full-Service Grocery, tasting permit application.

21 Number 15, Chucks, License No. 123728,
22 Retailer C Tavern, game of skill endorsement
23 application. Number 16, Foxtrot, License No.
24 124610, Retailer B Full-Service Grocery, new ABC
25 license application. Number 17, Foxtrot, License

1 No. 124611, Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC
2 license application.

3 Number 18, Kitchen + Kocktails by
4 Kevin Kelley DC, License No. 125989, Caterer's
5 License, new ABC license application. Number 19,
6 Sima Sushi, License No. 125022, Retailer C
7 Tavern, new ABC license application. Number 20,
8 Chop Shop/Nice N Easy, License No. 124675,
9 Retailer C Tavern, new ABC license application.

10 Number 21, Trudy Scott, trade name to
11 be determined, License No. 126086, Retailer C
12 Restaurant, transfer without sale application.
13 Number 22, Wake Me Shake Me, License No. 125480,
14 Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC license
15 application. Number 23, Osteria Mozza, M-O-Z-Z-
16 A, License No. 125204, Retailer B Beer and Wine,
17 new ABC license application.

18 Number 24, Mezcalero Cocina Mexicana,
19 License No. 097794, Retailer C Restaurant. stock
20 transfer application. Number 25, Opera Ultra
21 Lounge, License No. 125773, Retailer C Nightclub,
22 transfer with sale application. Number 26,
23 Maman, M-A-M-A-N, License No. 124925, Retailer C
24 Restaurant, new ABC license application.

25 Number 27, Maman, License No. 124950,

1 Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC license
2 application. Number 28, Mixxed/Be You, License
3 No. 124963, Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC
4 license application. Number 29, Chief, License
5 No. 125169, Retailer C Tavern, new ABC license
6 application.

7 Number 30, Shanghai Lounge, License
8 No. 123603, Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC
9 license application. And number 31, Mita, M-I-T-
10 A, License No. 124762, Retailer C Restaurant, new
11 ABC license application. I therefore make a
12 motion that ABC Board grants the changes in these
13 license categories. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
16 second the motion. We'll now have a roll call
17 vote. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 (No audible response.)

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0. We
3 have now come to the end of our calendar and
4 agenda items. The goal was that we would start
5 our protest hearing at 2:00 o'clock, but the
6 Board needs to take a break for lunch.

7 It's 2:10. The Board is going to take
8 a 30-minute break for lunch. And the Board will
9 -- we will come back to start our protest hearing
10 at 2:40.

11 I see there's a notation in the chat
12 that it appears the licensee was here, did not
13 appear this morning, and he said that he has
14 appeared late. What you need to do, sir, is to
15 send a letter to legal to explain why you were
16 not at the hearing this morning when it was
17 called. But because the other parties are gone,
18 the Board is not able to hear your request at
19 this moment.

20 So you need to contact our legal
21 department and give an explanation why you were
22 not there this morning. So anyway, the Board is
23 at lunch and we will come directly back to our
24 public hearing at 2:40. Okay. So 2:40 and come
25 back to the public hearing. Thank you.

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

(Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
went off the record at 2:12 p.m.)

A

A-R-J-O-M-A-N-D 47:15
a.m 49:5
ABC 5:12 8:11 22:18
 38:15 40:13 41:5,9,25
 43:4 54:21 55:19
 58:24 59:23 61:24
 62:1,5,7,9,14,17,24
 63:1,3,5,8,11,12
ABCA 1:23
able 64:18
above-entitled 65:1
Academy 58:2
accepted 3:17 4:20
 5:22 7:16 8:17
Acting 19:6 20:2,24
add 27:24 36:21
additional 31:6
administrative 1:12
 2:10 59:18
adopts 54:21
Adose 39:9
Advisory 9:7 10:3,22
 11:17
agenda 1:6,6,7,8,9 2:2
 2:3,4,5,6,8,10 3:5,6
 21:20,21 37:15,17
 38:12,13 41:5 54:22
 55:18 59:17,18,19,20
 64:4
agree 3:23,25 4:4,6,23
 4:25 5:2,4,6 6:2,3,5,8
 6:10 7:21,25 8:3,5,22
 8:24 9:1,5,17,19,24
 10:1,12,14,16,20 11:6
 11:8,10,13,15,25 12:2
 12:7,9,23,25 13:3,5
 13:16,18,23,25 14:12
 14:18,23,25 15:11,13
 15:15,18,20 16:14,16
 16:22,24 17:19,21
 18:1,3,20,22,24 19:2
 19:4,16,18,23,25
 20:13,15,20,22 21:12
 21:17,19 22:5,7,11,16
 23:4,6,10,22,24 24:3
 24:13,15,17,20,22
 25:6,8,13,15,25 26:2
 26:4,7,9,18,20,25
 27:2,14,16,21,23 28:9
 28:14,17,19 29:6,11
 29:14,16 30:1,6,9,11
 30:23,25 31:3,5,17,19
 31:22,24 32:9,11,14
 32:16 33:3,5,7,11,22
 33:24 34:4,6,19,21
 35:1,3,17,19,23 36:12
 36:14,17,19 37:5,7,9

37:12,14 38:4,6,10
 40:20,22,24 41:2,4
 42:8,10,12,15,17 55:4
 55:9,11,13 59:7,9,11
 59:14,16 63:18,20,25
 64:2
agreement 9:6,10 10:2
 10:6,21,25 11:16
alcoholic 1:2,16 28:21
Alethia 48:19
Alexis 51:8,13
allowed 6:16
amend 12:11
ANC 15:2 22:18
ANC's 15:21,25
Anderson 1:17,19 3:3
 3:20,24 4:1,3,5,6,19
 4:24 5:1,3,5,6,24 6:4
 6:6,9,10 7:18,22,24
 8:1,4,5,19,23,25 9:2,4
 9:5,14,18,20,22,25
 10:1,9,13,15,17,19,20
 11:3,7,9,11,14,15,22
 12:1,3,5,8,9,18,22,24
 13:1,4,5,13,17,19,21
 13:24,25 14:7,11,13
 14:15,19,24,25 15:8
 15:12,14,16,19,20
 16:11,15,17,20,23,24
 17:16,20,22,24 18:2,3
 18:17,21,23,25 19:3,4
 19:13,17,19,21,24,25
 20:10,14,16,18,21,22
 21:7,11,13,15,18,19
 22:2,6,8,12,15,16,24
 23:3,5,7,9,10,18,21
 23:23,25 24:2,3,11,14
 24:16,18,21,22 25:3,7
 25:9,11,14,15,23 26:1
 26:3,5,8,9,15,19,21
 26:23 27:1,2,11,15,17
 27:19,22,23 28:6,10
 28:13,15,18,19 29:3,7
 29:10,12,15,16,23
 30:2,5,7,10,11,20,24
 31:1,4,5,14,18,20,23
 31:24 32:6,10,12,15
 32:16,25 33:4,6,8,10
 33:11,19,23,25 34:2,5
 34:6,16,20,22,24 35:2
 35:3,13,16,18,20,22
 35:23 36:8,11,13,15
 36:18,19 37:2,6,8,10
 37:13,14,24 38:3,5,7
 38:9,10 40:17,21,23
 40:25 41:3,4 42:5,9
 42:11,13,16,17,19
 55:1,5,8,10,12,13

59:4,8,10,12,15,16
 63:15,19,21,23 64:1,2
Andre 51:22
annual 47:2 49:11,19
anyway 64:22
appear 64:13
appeared 64:14
appears 64:12
applicant 59:25
applicant's 15:1,25
 16:25 17:5,10 18:5,6
 18:9
applicants 59:20,21
application 22:17 23:11
 24:4,23 26:10 27:3,24
 28:20 29:17 31:25
 32:17 33:12 36:21
 37:17 38:23 39:4,8,12
 39:15 40:6,9 60:9,14
 60:17 61:3,7,9,12,16
 61:18,20,23,25 62:2,5
 62:7,9,12,15,17,20,22
 62:24 63:2,4,6,9,11
approval 3:12 34:7
 35:24 39:19
approve 9:9 10:6,25
 11:20 12:15 13:10
 14:5 15:4 18:13 19:10
 21:2,24 22:20 23:14
 24:6,25 25:19 28:2
 30:16 31:10 32:4,19
 33:15 34:12 35:4,9
 36:4,24 37:20 38:16
 38:21 39:7,10,14,17
 39:23 40:4,8,12,13
 41:10 43:1,4 55:20
 58:24 59:23
approved 39:24
approving 12:12
April 45:14
Apron 41:17
Aqeel- 47:18
Arcadia 49:17
Armenian 45:5
Arsenal 49:16
art 53:7
Artist 48:4
Arts 58:14
Association 48:4
Association's 13:7
Atlas 58:14
attendees 43:10,15,18
 43:23 44:2,6,10,14,18
 44:23 45:3,8,13,17,20
 45:25 46:5,8,12,16,20
 46:24 47:4,9,13,17,21
 47:25 48:6,10 50:16
 50:22 51:1,7,11,16,20

52:1,5,9,15,19,25
 53:5,8,13,17,21,25
 54:4,7 55:24 56:4,7
 56:12
Attorney 20:7
auction 47:12
audible 4:2 7:23 9:3,21
 10:18 12:4,21 14:10
 21:10 23:2,8,20 24:1
 28:12 29:9 30:4 33:9
 34:1,23 35:15,21
 36:10 38:2,8 63:22
audio 4:12 13:20 14:14
 16:19 17:23 19:20
 20:17 21:14 22:14
 25:10 26:22 27:18
 55:7
August 10:3,22 12:12
 16:6 17:2,7,11 18:7
 20:25 50:21,25 51:19
 52:23,24,24 53:4,7,16
authority 3:12 4:12
 5:13,15,19 6:17,23
 7:3,11 8:12
Avenue 31:8 32:2

B

B 52:22 61:19,24 62:16
B-A-C-H-M-A-N- 60:6
B-E-R-E-H 48:2
B-H-A-R-A-D- 51:4
B-R-U-E-R-Y 41:15
Bachmann 60:6
back 3:4,22 64:9,23,25
banquet 48:9
Bar 3:9 14:3 15:3,23
 16:2 33:14 41:20 50:9
 56:24 57:24 60:11
 61:10
Bar/Prima 28:1
Barnes 45:23
Bear 48:16
Beer 62:16
betting 27:4
Betty 24:5
beverage 1:2,16 28:21
 30:15 34:11 35:8 36:3
 60:19
Big 56:20
Bindaas 60:8
Bird 33:14 60:11
birthday 52:23 53:4,12
Bizz 39:22
Black 33:14 60:10
block 50:14 54:9
Bluejacket/The 49:16
Board 1:2,9,10,16 2:7
 6:21 7:9 38:15 39:18

40:13 41:6,9,25 42:20
 42:23 43:1,4 54:21
 55:19 56:20 58:24
 59:23 63:12 64:6,7,8
 64:18,22
Boat 47:2
Bobby 1:20 4:25 5:23
 6:3 8:24 9:19 10:14
 11:2,8 12:2,23 14:6
 14:12 15:13 16:16
 17:21 18:22 19:18
 20:15 21:12 22:1,7
 23:4,16,22 24:9,15
 25:8,21 26:2,20 27:16
 28:5 33:5,24 34:21
 35:11,17 36:12 37:7
 38:4 40:22 59:2
Bouquet 38:20
branded 35:25
break 64:6,8
Breakthru 34:11 35:8
 36:3 60:19
Brew 27:6 61:14
Brewery 60:1
Brewing 48:16 61:16
Brine 58:3
Brooklyn 21:1
Bruery 41:15
business 41:17,19,24
Butchery/The 41:17

C

C 26:10 60:2,8,13,23
 61:2,6,8,11,14,17,22
 62:1,6,9,11,14,19,21
 62:23 63:1,3,5,8,10
C-A-B-R-A 58:22
C-H- 60:15
C-H-U-P-A- 58:21
C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 2:1
Caf 17:12 18:8
calendar 55:14,16,16
 64:3
call 3:22 4:22 5:25 7:19
 8:20 9:16 10:10 11:4
 11:23 12:19 13:14
 14:8 15:9 16:12 17:17
 18:18 19:14 20:11
 21:9 22:3,25 23:19
 24:12 25:4,24 26:16
 27:12 28:8 29:4,24
 30:21 31:15 32:7 33:2
 33:20 34:17 35:14
 36:9 37:3,25 40:18
 42:7 55:2 59:6 63:16
called 64:17
Callister 60:24
cancellation 1:9 2:6

41:5,13,14
cancelled 41:8
cancelling 41:6
cancels 41:25
cannabis 1:2,8,16 2:5
 38:11,22 39:21,25
 40:14
Cap 60:22
Capitol 48:11 54:8,10
Carl 60:6
carry-out 32:17 33:12
case 3:8 4:9,11 5:9 6:12
 6:13,15 7:8 8:8 12:13
 13:8 14:3 15:3,23
 16:1,6 17:2,7,12 18:7
 18:11 19:8 20:4 21:1
Casey 60:24
Cassandra 56:1
categories 63:13
Caterer's 62:4
Cathedral 60:15
Cato 1:20 3:24,25,25
 4:24,25,25 5:23,23,24
 6:3,3 7:22 8:18,18,19
 8:23,24,24 9:13,13,15
 9:18,19,19 10:13,14
 10:14 11:2,2,3,7,8,8
 11:21,21,22 12:1,2,2
 12:17,17,18,22,23,23
 13:17,18 14:6,6,7,11
 14:12,12 15:12,13,13
 16:15,16,16 17:20,21
 17:21 18:21,22,22
 19:17,18,18 20:9,9,10
 20:14,15,15 21:6,6,8
 21:11,12,12 22:1,1,2
 22:6,7,7 23:3,4,4,16
 23:16,21,22,22 24:9,9
 24:14,15,15 25:2,2,3
 25:7,8,8,21,21 26:1,2
 26:2,19,20,20 27:15
 27:16,16 28:5,5,6,10
 28:11 29:8 30:3 33:4
 33:5,5,23,24,24 34:20
 34:21,21 35:11,11,16
 35:17,17 36:6,6,11,12
 36:12 37:6,7,7 38:3,4
 38:4 40:21,22,22 42:9
 42:10,10 55:5,6 59:2
 59:2,4,8,9,9 63:19,20
 63:20
cause 20:7
center 39:25 40:6,10
 58:14
chair 38:16 40:14 43:5
 54:22
Chairperson 1:16,19
 3:3,20,24 4:1,3,5,19

4:24 5:1,3,5,24 6:4,6
 6:9 7:18,22,24 8:1,4
 8:19,23,25 9:2,4,14
 9:18,20,22,25 10:9,13
 10:15,17,19 11:3,7,9
 11:11,14,22 12:1,3,5
 12:8,18,22,24 13:1,4
 13:13,17,19,21,24
 14:7,11,13,15,19,24
 15:8,12,14,16,19
 16:11,15,17,20,23
 17:16,20,22,24 18:2
 18:17,21,23,25 19:3
 19:13,17,19,21,24
 20:10,14,16,18,21
 21:7,11,13,15,18 22:2
 22:6,8,12,15,24 23:3
 23:5,7,9,18,21,23,25
 24:2,11,14,16,18,21
 25:3,7,9,11,14,23
 26:1,3,5,8,15,19,21
 26:23 27:1,11,15,17
 27:19,22 28:6,10,13
 28:15,18 29:3,7,10,12
 29:15,23 30:2,5,7,10
 30:20,24 31:1,4,14,18
 31:20,23 32:6,10,12
 32:15,25 33:4,6,8,10
 33:19,23,25 34:2,5,16
 34:20,22,24 35:2,13
 35:16,18,20,22 36:8
 36:11,13,15,18 37:2,6
 37:8,10,13,24 38:3,5
 38:7,9 40:17,21,23,25
 41:3 42:5,9,11,13,16
 42:19 55:1,5,8,10,12
 59:4,8,10,12,15 63:15
 63:19,21,23 64:1
Chamberlain 52:3
Champion 16:7 17:3,8
change 1:11 2:8 28:20
 29:17 39:20 42:21
 48:12,13,15,17,18,22
 48:24,24 49:2,4,5,7
 49:10,11,14,17,19,21
 49:23 50:1,3,4,6,11
 54:9,12,15,20 55:16
 56:14,16,18,20,21,23
 56:25 57:1,3,4,7,10
 57:12,14,16,18,19,21
 57:23,24 58:1,3,5,7,8
 58:12,13,15,16,18,19
 58:23,25 60:9,13 61:2
changes 55:20 59:23
 63:12
charge 3:11 5:12,14,14
 5:16,18 6:15,16,21
 7:2,8 8:11 27:24

charity 46:22
Charlene's 61:10
chat 64:11
Cheese 58:10,11
Chicken 49:9
Chief 19:6 20:2,24 63:4
Cholter 60:15
Chong 25:17
Chop 11:18 62:8
Chophouse 60:1
Chucks 61:21
Chupacabra 58:21
City 40:2
Class 26:10 43:8,25
 44:4,8,12,16 45:1,5
 45:11,15,19,24 46:3,7
 46:11,14,18,22 47:2,7
 47:11,15,19,23 48:4,8
 50:14,19,24 51:5,9,14
 51:19,23 52:3,7,12,17
 52:23 53:3,11,15,19
 53:23 54:2,5 55:22
 56:2,5,10
Cloud 3:8
Club 19:8 39:16 40:11
Co-Chairman 60:21
Cocina 62:18
cocktail 47:23 49:23
 50:3
Code 3:12 4:13 5:13,16
 5:19 6:18,23 7:3,11
 8:12
COLUMBIA 1:1
come 64:3,9,23,24
Commission 9:8 10:4
 10:23 11:18
community 52:3
Company 48:16 58:11
 61:17
complying 7:10
compromise 3:7,10,17
 4:7,11,20 5:7,10,22
 6:11 7:16 8:6,10,16
 12:11,12
concert 43:8,13,17,21
 44:4 45:19 52:17
concert/live 43:25 44:8
 44:12,16,21 45:1 52:7
 52:12
conditional 39:4,8,12
 39:15,19 40:2,6,10
conduit 21:23
Connecticut 32:2
connection 19:7 20:4
 20:25
consideration 20:8
contact 64:20
continue 18:10

corporate 47:23
cover 27:24
covert 40:1
crawl 50:9,10
Culinary 58:2
cultivation 38:25 39:25
 40:6,10
Currie 46:21 47:1

D

D 60:5
D.C 3:12 4:12 5:13,16
 5:19 6:17,23 7:3,11
 8:12
dance 26:11 51:24
Daniel 46:17
date 17:2
dated 3:7 4:8 5:8 6:12
 8:7 9:6 10:2,21 11:16
 12:12 13:7 14:2 15:2
 15:22 16:1,6 17:7,11
 18:6,10 19:7 20:3,25
 39:19
day 1:11 2:7 42:20
 48:20 52:4 53:7
days 3:14 4:15 6:19,23
 6:25 7:5,13 8:14
 41:22
DC 1:23 12:13 28:1,24
 39:16 40:11 48:12
 54:15 57:2 58:2,17
 62:4
DC/Anchovy 61:1
DC/Surveyor/Rooftop
 61:4
DCMR 4:13
deadline 38:19
December 47:3,12
Deli 23:12
delivery 32:18 33:13
 38:24
Denville 56:9
deny 16:8 17:13
DeOliveira 47:19
department 64:21
designation 39:21
detached 36:21
determined 25:18 39:1
 39:5 62:11
DiBattista 46:3 54:2
difficulty 14:16
Dining 27:5 61:13
dinner 48:8
directly 64:23
dismiss 15:2,22,25
 17:11 18:6
dismissed 5:17,20 16:5
 17:2,6

District 1:1 28:1 59:25
District's 47:2
DJ 48:25
DOCKET 1:10,11,12
dollar 6:18
dollars 3:13 4:14 6:24
 7:4,12 8:13 34:9 35:6
 36:1
Donovan 1:17,19
Duffy's 60:22
Duke's 32:18
duty 5:12 8:11

E

E-Y 51:9
E-Y-O- 52:21
East 60:22
Easy 11:19 62:8
Ed 9:11 10:7 13:11 15:6
 18:15 21:4 22:22 27:9
 28:4 29:21 30:18
 31:12 32:23 36:25
 42:3 54:24 59:3
Edward 1:20 6:7 8:2
 9:23 11:12 12:6 13:2
 13:22 14:22 15:17
 16:21 17:25 19:1,22
 20:19 21:16 22:10
 24:19 25:12 26:6,24
 27:20 28:16 29:13
 30:8 31:2,21 32:13
 34:3,25 36:16 37:11
 41:1 42:14 59:13
 63:24
Eighteenth 6:14
Eisenberg 43:7,13,16
 43:21 44:4
EI 18:12
Elena 56:24
Elyse 51:17
Emily 47:22
endorsement 27:4,25
 31:7 32:18 33:13
 38:24 61:7,9,11,15,18
 61:22
endorsements 30:13
entertainment 27:25
 28:22 48:25 50:8 52:8
equity 39:3,20 40:1
Ernesto 47:10
establishment 6:16
 36:22 41:16,18,22,24
 43:6
establishments 35:7
 36:2 42:22
event 34:8 45:11 46:22
 47:20 50:3,14,21,25
 51:12 53:15,19,23

54:16
events 42:25
exceed 34:8 35:5,25
exhibition 53:7
existing 27:25 38:23
explain 64:15
explanation 64:21
extend 25:16 38:18
extended 5:18
Eyob 52:21 53:2,6,11

F

F 43:8,25 44:4,8,12,16
 45:1,5,11,15 50:14,19
 50:25 51:5,9,14,19,23
 52:3,7,12
F-R-A-N-C-H-O-N-T-E
 45:23
F-R-E-S-C- 57:13
facility 26:11 32:1
fact 50:12
fact- 20:1
fact-finding 19:5 20:23
Factory 50:8
fail 6:21 7:2
failure 5:15 7:8
fall 48:17
family-friends 54:16
February 43:22
fee 41:22
Fernando 56:5
Fest 48:12
festival 1:9 2:9 45:6
 48:17 49:10,12,18,20
 50:25 51:9,14,24
 55:15,17,23 56:3,6,11
 56:14,18,21,25 57:3,7
 57:10,14,22,25 58:4,8
 58:12,15,18,22 59:1
finding 20:2 50:12
fine 3:13,15 4:14,16
 6:19,20,24 7:1,4,6,12
 7:14 8:13,15
first 3:5 21:20 22:19
 37:16 41:11 42:21
 43:6,6 48:1 55:21
 59:25
Five 61:7
Focus 58:17,17
follow 6:21 7:2,9
following 41:6
follows 3:10 5:11 8:10
food 34:8 35:5 45:5
 49:17
Foods 9:8
form 43:7
formerly 37:19
forward 20:6

four 27:4
Foxtrot 61:23,25
Franchonte 45:22
Franklin 49:3
Fresca 57:13
Full-Service 61:20,24
fundraising 47:20

G

G 45:19,24 46:3,7,11,14
 46:18,22 47:2,7,11,16
 47:19,23 48:4,8 52:17
 52:23 53:3,7,11,15,19
 53:23 54:2,5 55:22
 56:2,5,10
gala 46:3,11,15 54:2
game 61:6,8,11,15,22
garden 61:18
General 20:7
Generation 61:16
gift 34:8 35:4,25
Gilson 48:8
give 42:22 59:21 64:21
Glass 53:7
Gleaton 50:13,19
goal 64:4
going 14:20 38:11,13
 43:2 64:7
golf 49:4,5
goPuff 32:3
Gore 54:5
Grandis 1:20 3:18,18
 3:20 4:3,4,4 5:3,4,4
 6:6,7,7 8:1,2,2 9:2,11
 9:11,14,22,23,23 10:7
 10:7,9,17 11:11,12,12
 12:5,6,6 13:1,2,2,11
 13:11,13,21,22,22
 14:21,22,22 15:6,6,8
 15:16,17,17 16:20,21
 16:21 17:24,25,25
 18:15,15,17,25 19:1,1
 19:21,22,22 20:18,19
 20:19 21:4,4,7,15,16
 21:16 22:8,10,10,12
 22:22,22,24 23:7,25
 24:18,19,19 25:11,12
 25:12 26:5,6,6,23,24
 26:24 27:9,9,11,19,20
 27:20 28:4,4,7,15,16
 28:16 29:12,13,13,21
 29:21,23 30:7,8,8,18
 30:18,20 31:1,2,2,12
 31:12,14,20,21,21
 32:12,13,13,23,23
 33:1,8 34:2,3,3,24,25
 34:25 35:20 36:15,16
 36:16,25,25 37:2,10

37:11,11 38:7 40:25
 41:1,1 42:3,3,5,13,14
 42:14 54:24,24 55:1
 55:10,11 59:3,3,5,12
 59:13,13 63:23,24,24
grants 63:12
Green 39:13 40:7
Greenway 4:9
Grill 41:20 57:6
Grille 61:10
Grocery 32:18 61:20,24
Grove 54:17
Grow 39:13 40:7
Grown 40:3
guard 51:21 53:17,21
 53:25
guards 43:11,15,19,23
 44:2,6,10,15,19,24
 45:4,8,13,17,21 46:1
 46:5,9,13,16,20,24
 47:4,9,13,17,22,25
 48:6,11 50:17,22 51:2
 51:7,12,16 52:1,5,10
 52:15,20 53:1,5,9,14
 54:4,7 55:25 56:4,8
 56:13
Gus 46:10
Guterman 60:3

H

H 1:9 2:9 47:6 55:15,17
 55:22 56:2,6,11,14,18
 56:21,25 57:3,7,10,14
 57:21,25 58:3,7,12,15
 58:18,22,25
H-E 47:7
H-I-R-A-I 45:10
Hall 49:3
Halloween 50:9
Hansen 1:21 4:1 5:1,2,2
 6:4,5,5 7:24,25,25
 8:25 9:1,1,20 10:15
 10:16,16 11:9,10,10
 12:3,24,25,25 13:19
 14:13,15,18,18 15:14
 15:15,15 16:17,18
 17:22 18:23,24,24
 19:19 20:16 21:13
 22:9,13 23:5,6,6,23
 23:24,24 24:16,17,17
 25:9 26:3,4,4,21
 27:17 28:13,14,14
 29:10,11,11 30:5,6,6
 30:24,25,25 31:18,19
 31:19 32:10,11,11,21
 32:21,25 33:6,7,7,17
 33:17,19,25 34:14,14
 34:16,22 35:18,19,19

36:13,14,14 37:8,9,9
 37:22,22,24 38:5,6,6
 40:23,24,24 42:11,12
 42:12 55:8,9,9 59:10
 59:11,11 63:21
Harry 48:19
Hawkins 46:6
Haymaker 57:24
hear 64:18
hearing 3:7 4:8 5:8 6:12
 8:7 14:16 18:10 19:6
 19:10 20:2,24 64:5,9
 64:16,24,25
Hell's 48:23
Hill 48:11 54:9 60:22
Holiday 47:2
Honeymoon 49:9
Hong 25:17
Hopscotch 41:20
Hotel 49:22 50:2 61:2
hour 47:24 49:23
hours 5:18 28:21 29:18

I

I-R-U-H-I-R-I-Y-E 51:18
Ill 60:7
importation 60:17
Inauguration 48:5
include 27:4
increase 3:11
indefinitely 3:15 4:16
 6:20 7:1,6,14 8:15
inside 28:22
interference 4:12 13:20
 14:14 16:19 17:23
 19:20 20:17 21:14
 22:14 25:10 26:22
 27:18 55:7
interior 3:11
Irish 60:22
Isbitz 14:2
items 64:4

J

J 60:15
J-A-P-O- 14:3
Jackson 47:22
JAMES 1:21
January 38:20
Japanese 45:11
Japonais 14:3 15:3,23
 16:2
Jeni 1:21 5:2 6:5 7:25
 9:1 10:16 11:10 12:25
 14:18 15:15 18:24
 23:6,24 24:17 26:4
 28:14 29:11 30:6,25
 31:19 32:11,21 33:7

33:17 34:14 35:19
 36:14 37:9,22 38:6
 40:24 42:12 55:9
 59:11
Jenkins-West 45:15
Jennifer 46:21 47:1
Jewish 50:20 54:10
Johnny 46:14
Jordan 53:14,19,23
JOSE 1:23
JR 1:20,21
July 11:17 19:7 20:3
 39:19
June 9:7

K

K-E-N-O-Y-E-R 50:24
K-Y-A-N 45:5
Kailasa 47:18
Kelley 28:24 62:4
Kenoyer 50:24
Kevin 28:24 62:4
Kim 25:17
Kinfolk 10:23 36:22
kiosk 36:21
kiosks 27:5
Kitchen 10:24 16:7 17:3
 17:8 28:23 36:23
 48:23 58:6,7 61:19
 62:3
know 14:17
Kocktails 28:23 62:3
Kramer 46:18

L

La 24:5 60:15
laboratory 39:5
Labs 38:21
Lana 43:24 44:7,11,15
 44:20,25 45:18 52:6
 52:11,16
late 64:14
legal 1:6 2:2 3:5,6 64:15
 64:20
let's 3:4
letter 22:18 38:17 60:2
 60:5,20,23 64:15
license 1:10 2:7 3:9,14
 4:9,15 5:9,15 6:14,19
 6:25 7:5,13 8:8,14 9:8
 10:5,24 11:19 12:14
 13:9 14:4 15:3,23
 16:2,7 17:3,8,12 18:8
 18:12 19:9 20:5 21:1
 21:23 22:18,19,19
 23:12,13 24:5,5,24,24
 25:17 26:11,12 27:6
 28:1,24 29:18 30:15

31:9 32:3,18 33:14
 34:10,11 35:8 36:3,23
 37:18,19 38:21,23,24
 38:25 39:4,5,6,8,9,9
 39:11,13,13,15,16,17
 39:22 40:2,2,3,5,7,7,9
 40:10,11 41:12,13,16
 41:18,23,25 42:20
 43:10,14,18,22,24
 44:1,4,5,7,9,12,13,16
 44:18,23 45:1,2,5,7
 45:10,12,15,16,19,20
 45:23,25 46:3,4,6,7
 46:11,12,14,15,18,19
 46:21,23 47:1,3,7,8
 47:11,12,15,16,19,20
 47:23,24 48:4,5,8,9
 48:13,14,15,18,21,22
 49:1,2,6,7,12,13,14
 49:19,20,21,24,25
 50:1,4,5,6,10,14,15
 50:19,21,24 51:1,5,6
 51:10,14,15,19,20,23
 51:25 52:3,4,7,8,12
 52:14,17,19,23,25
 53:3,4,7,8,11,12,15
 53:16,19,20,23,24
 54:2,3,5,6,10,11,16
 54:19 55:20,22,24
 56:2,3,5,7,10,11,15
 56:16,19,22 57:1,4,8
 57:8,11,15,19,20,22
 57:23,25 58:4,5,8,13
 58:16,19,23 60:1,4,8
 60:12,17,19,23 61:1,5
 61:8,10,14,17,19,21
 61:23,25,25 62:2,4,5
 62:5,6,7,8,9,11,13,14
 62:16,17,19,21,23,24
 62:25 63:1,2,4,4,5,7,9
 63:10,11,13
licensed 35:6 36:1,21
licensee 38:23 39:20
 40:1 41:12,14,21
 64:12
licensees 38:12
licenses 40:14 41:6,8
 59:24
licensing 1:6,7,8,12 2:3
 2:4,5,10 21:20,21
 37:15,16 38:12 59:17
lieu 4:8 5:8 6:11 8:7
Liquor 23:12
Liquors 4:9 34:9 41:12
list 38:15 41:7,9 43:3
 55:14,19 59:22
Little 60:10
live 28:21 48:25

LLC 38:25 39:13,16,22
40:3,7,11 50:8 58:2,6
58:17,22
located 30:13 32:1
Location 39:5
lockbox 35:25
Lore/Dirty 57:17
Lost 61:16
Lounge 3:9 5:9 6:14
12:14 56:17 57:9
62:21 63:7
lunch 64:6,8,23
Lydia 57:9

M

M 51:22
M-A-M-A-N 62:23
M-A-Z-E-L-I-N 51:23
M-E-X-I-C-U-E 37:19
M-I-T- 63:9
M-O-Z-Z- 62:15
M-Y-R-I-E 56:10
Mahmoud 43:24 44:7
44:12,16,21 45:1,18
52:7,12,17
Makers 60:14
Maman 62:23,25
manager 5:12 8:11
Managing 60:25
manufacturer 39:8,12
39:16,21
Marc 43:7,12,16,20
44:3
March 23:14 24:7 25:1
25:19 37:21 44:5
Mare 61:1
Market 41:13 48:14
Matchbox 60:12
matter 1:5 3:5 4:6 5:6
6:10 8:5 9:5 10:1,20
11:15 12:9 13:5,25
14:25 15:20 16:24
18:3 19:4,25 20:6,22
21:19,21 22:16 23:10
24:3,22 25:15 26:9,13
27:2,7,23 28:19,25
29:16,19 30:11 31:5
31:24 32:16 33:11
34:6 35:3,23 36:19
37:14,16 38:10 41:4
42:17 55:13 59:16
64:2 65:1
Mazelin 51:23
measures 7:10
medical 1:8 2:5 38:11
38:22 39:20,25
Medusa 5:9
MEETING 1:3

Member 1:20,20,21,21
3:18,23,25 4:4,18,23
4:25 5:2,4,23 6:2,3,5
6:7 7:17,21,25 8:2,18
8:22,24 9:1,11,13,17
9:19,23 10:7,12,14,16
11:2,6,8,10,12,21,25
12:2,6,17,23,25 13:2
13:11,16,18,22 14:6
14:12,18,22 15:6,11
15:13,15,17 16:10,14
16:16,21 17:15,19,21
17:25 18:15,20,22,24
19:1,12,16,18,22 20:9
20:13,15,19 21:4,6,12
21:16 22:1,5,7,10,22
23:4,6,16,22,24 24:9
24:13,15,17,19 25:2,6
25:8,12,21,25 26:2,4
26:6,14,18,20,24 27:9
27:14,16,20 28:4,5,9
28:14,16 29:2,6,11,13
29:21 30:1,6,8,18,23
30:25 31:2,12,17,19
31:21 32:5,9,11,13,21
32:23 33:3,5,7,17,22
33:24 34:3,14,19,21
34:25 35:11,17,19
36:6,12,14,16,25 37:5
37:7,9,11,22 38:4,6
40:16,20,22,24 41:1
42:3,8,10,12,14 54:24
55:4,9,11 59:2,3,7,9
59:11,13 60:25 63:14
63:18,20,24
met 1:16
Mexicana 62:18
Mexico 57:6
Mexicue 37:18,19
Mezcalero 62:18
Michelle 50:13,19
Millicent 46:6
Mita 63:9
mitigating 7:10
Mixed/Be 63:2
moment 64:19
moot 15:24 16:3 17:4,9
18:8
morning 64:13,16,22
Morton 14:2
motion 3:16,21 4:17,21
5:21,25 7:15,19 8:16
8:20 9:9,15 10:5,10
10:24 11:4,19,23
12:11,15,19 13:9,14
14:4,8 15:1,4,9,21,25
16:5,8,12 17:1,6,11
17:13,17 18:4,6,10,13

18:18 19:9,14 20:6,11
21:2,8,24 22:3,20,25
23:13,18 24:6,12,25
25:4,18,24 26:12,16
27:7,12 28:2,7,25
29:4,19,24 30:16,21
31:10,15 32:3,7,19
33:1,15,20 34:12,17
35:9,13 36:4,8,23
37:3,20,25 40:13,18
41:25 42:6 54:21 55:2
58:24 59:5 63:12,16
move 21:20 37:15
38:11 41:5 42:19
55:14
Mozza 62:15
MPD 19:6 20:2,24
Mug 27:5 61:13
multipurpose 26:11
Museum 54:11
music 43:25 44:8,13,17
44:21 45:2 52:13
Myrie 56:10
Mythology 57:17

N

N 11:18 60:7 62:8
N-A-I-S 14:4
name 25:17 45:10 47:5
47:6,14 48:2,2 51:3,4
51:18 52:22 60:9,10
60:13,14 61:2,3 62:10
names 38:13 59:21
nature 49:10,18
need 64:14,20
needs 64:6
Neighborhood 9:8 10:4
10:23 11:18 13:6
new 22:18 26:10 31:8
31:25 38:24 39:20
40:1 60:10,14 61:3,24
62:1,5,7,9,14,17,24
63:1,3,5,8,10
Night 19:8
Nightclub 62:21
noise 7:10
Northeast 30:14 31:8
48:19
Northwest 32:2 54:18
notation 64:11
number 4:7 5:7 6:11 8:6
9:6 10:2,21 11:16
12:10 13:6 14:1 15:1
15:21,24 16:4,25 17:4
17:10 18:4,9 19:5
20:1,23 22:17,19
23:11 24:4,23 25:16
26:10 27:3,24 28:20

29:17 30:12 31:6,25
32:17 33:12 34:7 35:4
35:24 36:20 38:17,22
39:3,7,11,14,18,24
40:5,8 41:13,15 43:10
43:12,14,15,18,20,23
44:1,3,5,6,9,11,14,15
44:18,20,23,25 45:3,4
45:7,9,12,14,16,17,20
45:22,25 46:2,4,5,8
46:10,12,13,15,17,19
46:20,25 47:3,4,8,10
47:12,13,18,21,22,24
48:1,5,7,10,11,14,16
48:21,23 49:1,3,6,9
49:12,14,16,20,22,25
50:2,6,8,10,13,16,18
50:21,23 51:1,3,6,8
51:11,13,15,17,20,22
51:25 52:2,4,6,9,11
52:14,16,19,21,25
53:2,4,5,10,13,14,16
53:18,20,22,24 54:1,3
54:4,6,8,12,14,19
55:24 56:1,7,9,12,13
56:15,17,19,20,22,24
57:2,6,8,9,12,17,20
57:23 58:2,6,10,21
60:3,7,12,15,18,19,22
60:25 61:5,7,9,13,16
61:18,21,23,25 62:3,5
62:7,10,13,15,18,20
62:22,25 63:2,4,7,9
Nur 14:2

O

o'clock 64:5
O-F 2:1
O-L-T-E-R 60:16
occupants 3:11
occurred 42:25 50:15
50:21,25 51:9
Ocean 56:17
October 43:17 45:6,6
46:19 47:7,24 48:20
48:20 49:13,18 50:5
50:10
off- 31:6
off-premises 30:12
offer 3:6,10,16 4:7,11
4:20 5:7,10,21 6:11
7:15 8:6,10,16 12:11
12:12
Office 20:7
officer 60:3,6,21,24
Okay 64:24
once 59:21
one- 53:6

one-day 43:8,24 44:4,7
 44:12,16 45:1,5,10,15
 45:18,23 46:3,6,11,14
 46:18,21 47:1,7,11,15
 47:19,23 48:3,8,12,17
 48:23 49:3,9,17,22
 50:2,13,19,24 51:5,9
 51:14,18,23 52:3,7,12
 52:17,23 53:3,11,15
 53:19,23 54:2,5,9,15
 55:22 56:2,5,10,13,17
 56:21,24 57:2,6,10,14
 57:18,21,24 58:3,7,11
 58:14,17,25
open 38:19 49:5,10,12
Opera 62:20
operate 28:21
operating 21:22
operation 5:18
operations 38:19
opposition 15:21 16:25
 17:5 18:5
order 6:21 7:9 12:11
ORELLANA 1:23
Orlando 54:4
Osteria 62:15
outlined 41:7

P

P- 57:20
P-O-S-T-I-G-O 56:5
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 3:1
p.m 3:2 65:2
PAGE 2:1
paid 3:16 4:16 6:21 7:2
 7:7,15 8:13,15
Paint 45:15
Pamela 19:6 20:3,24
Parle 48:19
participate 49:11
parties 64:17
Partisan 41:18
party 50:14 52:23 53:4
 53:12 54:9
passed 4:6 5:6 6:10 8:5
 9:5 10:1,20 11:15
 12:9 13:5,25 14:25
 15:20 16:24 18:3 19:4
 19:25 20:22 21:19
 22:16 23:10 24:3,22
 25:15 26:9 27:2,23
 28:19 29:16 30:11
 31:5,24 32:16 33:11
 34:6 35:3,23 36:19
 37:14 38:10 41:4
 42:17 55:13 59:16
 64:2

Paste 58:10,11
Patrick 46:2 54:1
Pause 42:18
pay 41:21
payable 3:14 4:14 6:19
 6:25 7:5,13
Pendry 54:14
performance 43:25
 44:8,13,17,21 45:2
 52:13
Performing 58:14
permission 38:18
permit 21:22 32:1 60:17
 61:20
personal 60:16
Phyto 38:25
Pick 41:11
placard 26:13 27:7
 28:25 29:19
placarded 39:2
Place 26:12
plan 6:22
plans 7:2
Play 12:13
Plaza 49:24
Police 20:2,24
Policy 19:6
post 5:15
Pour 31:9
Power 19:8
premises 28:22 31:7
 48:13,18 49:19,24
 50:4 54:10,16
prepared 35:5
PRESENT 1:18,22
President 60:7
presiding 1:17
private 49:23 50:3
 53:15,19,23
PRO-00056 16:2
professionals 50:20
progress 38:18
protest 13:7 15:2,22
 16:1,5 17:2,6,11 18:6
 18:10 64:5,9
protestant's 16:4 17:1
 17:5 18:4,5
protests 14:1
provide 34:7 35:24
provided 42:1
Providencia 10:4
providing 6:22
Provision 41:23
pub 27:6 50:9 60:22
 61:8,14
public 64:24,25
purpose 6:17
Pursuit 57:20

Q

Queens 17:12 18:7

R

R-A-J-I 55:22
R-E-I-K-O 45:9
R-O-S-T-I-C-E-R-I-A
 57:13
Raffi 45:4
rain 48:20
Raji 55:21
Rankins 55:22
read 43:2
reasons 41:7 42:1
reception 43:9,13,17,21
 46:7 48:24 50:20
recommendation 38:14
 38:16 39:1,6,10,14,17
 39:23 40:3,8,12,13
 41:10 50:12 54:22
recommendations
 42:22 43:3,4
reconsideration 16:5
 17:1,6
record 3:4 65:2
Red 41:17 48:16
remove 60:2,6,21,24
Renaissance 49:22
 50:2
reply 15:25 17:5
request 11:20 12:15
 13:10 14:5 15:5 16:8
 17:14 18:13 19:5,10
 20:1,23 21:3,22,24
 22:20 23:14 24:7,25
 25:16,19 28:3 30:12
 30:16 31:6,10 32:4,20
 33:15 34:7,10,12 35:4
 35:7,9,24 36:2,4,20
 36:24 37:21 38:18,21
 39:18,24 43:7,7,12,16
 43:20,24 44:3,7,11,15
 44:20,25 45:4,9,14,18
 45:22 46:2,6,10,13,17
 46:21,25 47:1,5,10,14
 47:18,22 48:1,7 50:18
 50:23 51:13,17,22
 52:2,6,11,16,21 53:2
 53:6,10,14,18,22 54:1
 54:14 55:21 56:1,4,9
 60:2,5,20,24 64:18
requested 41:12,14
 59:22
requesting 60:16
requests 55:17
respondent's 12:10
response 4:2 7:23 9:3
 9:21 10:18 12:4,21

14:10 21:10 23:2,8,20
 24:1 28:12 29:9 30:4
 33:9 34:1,23 35:15,21
 36:10 38:2,8 63:22
Restaurant 3:8 12:14
 57:9 60:5,9,13 61:11
 61:15 62:1,12,14,19
 62:24 63:1,3,8,10
retail 21:22 35:6 36:1
retailer 38:24 60:1,5,8
 60:13,23 61:2,6,8,11
 61:14,17,19,22,24
 62:1,6,9,11,14,16,19
 62:21,23 63:1,3,5,8
 63:10
retroactively 43:1
review 3:6 4:7 5:7 6:11
 8:6 9:6 10:2,21 11:16
 12:10 13:6 14:1 15:1
 15:21,24 16:4,25 17:4
 17:10 18:4,5,9 19:5
 20:1,23 21:21 22:17
 23:11 24:4,23 25:16
 26:10 27:3,24 28:20
 29:17 30:12 31:6,25
 32:17 33:12 34:7 35:4
 35:24 36:20 37:17
 38:13,17,22 39:3,7,11
 39:14,18,24 40:5,9
 42:23 55:18 59:20
Rey 18:12
right 3:3 14:21
Rind 58:10,11
road 21:23
Robert 53:14,18,22
Rocks 56:13
Rockwell 60:21
Rodriguez 47:11
roll 3:21 4:22 5:25 7:19
 8:20 9:16 10:10 11:4
 11:23 12:19 13:14
 14:8 15:9 16:12 17:17
 18:18 19:14 20:11
 21:9 22:3,25 23:19
 24:12 25:4,24 26:16
 27:12 28:8 29:4,24
 30:21 31:15 32:7 33:2
 33:20 34:17 35:14
 36:9 37:3,25 40:18
 42:6 55:2 59:6 63:16
Rosticeria 57:13
Rush 13:8

S

S 1:20 23:12
S-A-B-A-B- 60:7
S-A-B-A-B-A 60:10
S-A-H-A- 45:4

S-A-J-I-T 47:5
S-A-M-A-R-A-S-I-N-G 47:6
S-A-N-A-Z 47:14
S-H-A 51:3
S-H-A-N-K 51:4
S-T-A-R-K 51:8
Sababa 60:7,10
Sababa/Little 33:13
safekeeping 23:11 24:4 24:23 25:16 37:17 41:21
Sake 45:11
Sala 29:18
sale 28:21 62:12,22
Saloon 61:13
Saloon/Valor 27:6
samples 35:5
Samuel 43:7,13,16,21 44:3
Sanchez 46:14
SC-01014 49:15
SC-01020 58:17
SC-01023 58:24
SC-01026 58:20
SC-01034 57:5
SC-01038 57:9
scheduled 19:11
Schneider's 48:11 54:8
Scott 37:18 62:10
second 3:17,19,21 4:18 4:21,21 5:22,24 7:16 7:19 8:17,19 9:10,12 9:15 10:6,8,10 11:1,4 11:20,22 12:16,19 13:10,12,14 14:5,7 15:5,7,9 16:9,10,12 17:14,15,17 18:14,16 18:18 19:11,12,14 20:8,11 21:3,5,8,25 22:2,21,23,25 23:15 24:8,11 25:1,3,20,23 26:14,16 27:8,10,12 28:3,7 29:1,2,4,20,22 29:24 30:17,19,21 31:11,13,15 32:4,5,7 32:20,22,24 33:1,16 33:18,20 34:13,15,17 35:10 36:5,24 37:1,3 37:21,23,25 40:15,16 40:18 42:2,4,6 54:23 54:25 55:2 59:1,5 63:13,14,16
secondary 8:11
seconds 5:23 8:18 9:13 11:2,21 12:17 14:6 20:9 21:6 22:1 23:16 24:9 25:2,21 28:4,5

35:11 36:6 59:2,3
Secretary 60:3
Section 3:12 4:13,13 5:13,16,19 6:18,23 7:3,11 8:12
security 6:22 7:2 43:11 43:15,19,23 44:2,6,10 44:14,19,24 45:3,8,13 45:17,21 46:1,5,8,13 46:16,20,24 47:4,9,13 47:17,21,25 48:6,10 50:16,22 51:2,7,12,16 51:21 52:1,5,9,15,20 53:1,5,8,13,17,21,25 54:4,7 55:25 56:4,8 56:12
see 64:11
send 7:17 64:15
September 1:14 3:7 4:8 5:8 6:12 8:7 13:7 14:2 15:2,22 16:1 18:11 19:11 38:19 43:9,14 44:1,9,13,17,22,22 45:2,11,16,19,24 46:4 46:7,11,15,23 47:16 47:20 48:5,9 49:1,6 49:25 50:15 51:6,10 51:10,15,24,25 52:4,8 52:13,14,18,18 53:12 53:20,24 54:3,6,11,18 54:18 55:23 56:3,6,11 56:14,18,22,25 57:3,7 57:11,15,18,22,25 58:4,12,15,18,22
settlement 9:6 10:2,21 11:16
Shake 62:13
Shanghai 63:7
Shared 31:9
Shop 34:9
Shop/Nice 11:18 62:8
Short 1:21 3:22,23,23 4:18,18,21,22,23,23 6:1,2,2 7:17,17,18,20 7:21,21 8:21,22,22 9:16,17,17 10:11,12 10:12 11:5,6,6,24,25 11:25 12:20 13:15,16 13:16 14:9 15:10,11 15:11 16:10,10,11,13 16:14,14 17:15,15,16 17:18,19,19 18:19,20 18:20 19:12,12,13,15 19:16,16 20:12,13,13 21:9 22:4,5,5 23:1,19 24:12,13,13 25:5,6,6 25:24,25,25 26:14,14 26:15,17,18,18 27:13

27:14,14 28:8,9,9
 29:2,2,3,5,6,6,25 30:1
 30:1,22,23,23 31:16
 31:17,17 32:5,5,6,8,9
 32:9 33:2,3,3,21,22
 33:22 34:18,19 35:14
 36:9 37:4,5,5 38:1
 40:16,16,17,19,20,20
 42:7,8,8 55:3,4,4 59:6
 59:6,7,7 63:14,14,15
 63:17,18,18
show 20:7
silent 47:11
Silver 8:8
Sima 62:6
Simultaneous 23:17 24:10 25:22 35:12 36:7
Sip 45:16
sir 64:14
skill 61:6,9,11,15,22
Smashburger 60:4
Smith 19:7 20:3,25
social 39:3,20 40:1
Social/Maialino 61:1
SOL 57:6
sorry 22:9 49:13
Southern 10:23 36:22
speaker 14:21
speaking 23:17 24:10 25:22 35:12 36:7
spelled 47:5,6,15 48:2 48:3 51:3,4,18 52:22
sports 3:9 27:3 28:1
Stable 57:2
Staff 1:23
Stand 20:5 24:24
standard 39:7,11,15,25 40:1,5,9
Starkey 51:8,14
start 64:4,9
statutory 3:12 4:12 5:13,15,19 6:17,23 7:3,11 8:12
Stephen 48:7
Steven 50:23 60:3
stipulated 22:17
stock 62:19
Stop 34:9
storage 30:13 31:7,25
Street 1:9 2:9 6:14 30:14 54:17 55:15,17 55:23 56:2,6,11,14,18 56:21,25 57:3,7,10,14 57:21,25 58:3,7,12,15 58:18,22,25
Streets 49:10,12
substantial 1:11 2:8

42:21 48:12,13,15,17
 48:18,21,24,24 49:2,4
 49:4,7,10,11,14,17,18
 49:21,23 50:1,3,4,6
 50:11 54:9,12,15,20
 55:16 56:14,15,18,19
 56:21,23,25 57:1,3,4
 57:7,10,11,14,15,18
 57:19,21,23,24 58:1,3
 58:5,7,8,11,13,15,16
 58:18,19,23,25
Suite 31:8
summer 61:18
supplemental 1:7 2:4 37:15,16
Support 22:18
Surfside 20:5 24:24
Sushi 62:6
suspended 3:15 4:15 6:20 7:1,6,14 8:14
Sweet 58:6,6,6,6

T

T-A-B-L-E 2:1
T-E-K-L-E-H-A-Y-M-A... 48:3
T-E-S-F-A-Z-G-H-I 52:22 53:3
Taco 20:5 24:24
take 41:11 64:6,7
Taqueria 57:12
tasting 45:11 46:18 61:20
Tavern 60:2,23 61:6,8 61:17,22 62:7,9 63:5
Taylor 30:13
Techworld 49:24 50:5
temporary 1:10 2:7 21:22 42:20
ten 38:12,13
Tesfazghi 53:6,11
testing 39:4,6
Thai 29:18
Thank 64:25
think 14:19
Thomas 48:19
Thompson 60:25 61:3 61:4
tier 8:11 40:7,10
Tight 61:7
Tigray 48:4
Toscana 41:13
tournament 49:4,5
trade 25:17 60:9,13,14 61:2 62:10
transfer 62:12,20,22
Travis 52:2
Trudy 37:18 62:10

True 39:6
Trust 61:5
two 30:12 43:23
Type 39:9,12,16,21,21

U

U-R-S-U-I-T 57:21
Ugly 27:5 61:13
Ultra 62:20
uncontested 12:10
Union 48:14 60:14 61:5
 61:19
Units 30:14
unlawful 6:17
updating 38:17
use 48:13,18 49:19,23
 50:4 54:10,16

V

Valor 61:14
value 34:9 35:6 36:1
various 35:6 36:1
videoconference 1:16
violation 8:12
violin 48:25
volume 14:20
vote 3:22 4:22 5:25
 7:20 8:20 9:16 10:11
 11:4,23 12:19 13:14
 14:8 15:9 16:13 17:18
 18:18 19:15 20:12
 21:9 22:3 23:1,19
 24:12 25:4,24 26:16
 27:12 28:8 29:4,24
 30:22 31:15 32:7 33:2
 33:20 34:17 35:14
 36:9 37:3 38:1 40:19
 42:7 43:1 55:2 59:6
 63:17

Voyager 39:16 40:11

W

W 1:17,19 23:12
W-A-J 51:5
wagering 27:4
Wake 62:13
want 14:17
warning 5:14
Washington 54:15
 60:25 61:3
Water 54:17 57:18
waves 51:11
Way 48:19
WC 30:15
we'll 3:21 4:21 5:25
 7:19 8:20 9:15 10:10
 11:4,23 12:19 13:14
 14:8 15:9 16:12 17:17

18:18 19:14 20:11
 21:8 22:3,25 23:19
 24:12 25:4,24 26:16
 27:12 28:7 29:4,24
 30:21 31:15 32:7 33:1
 33:20 34:17 35:14
 36:9 37:3,25 40:18
 41:7 42:6,23 55:2
 59:5 63:16

We're 3:4 38:11
WebEx 1:16
wedding 45:24 47:7,16
 51:5,19 54:5
Wednesday 1:14
Wellness 39:9
went 65:2
West 46:10
Westminster 13:6
Wharf 54:17
Wholesaler 60:20
Wiener 46:22
William 60:15
wine 33:14 46:18 48:12
 60:11 62:16
Wirtz 60:21
withdraw 36:20
withdrawn 13:7 14:1
Womack 56:2

X

Y

York 31:8
young 50:20

Z

0

000252 48:14 54:12
00994 54:13
01018 49:8
01033 58:14
025620 33:14 60:8
071793 27:6 61:14
076139 9:9
084689 58:1
085207 58:16
085654 49:25 50:6
086320 57:1
087398 56:22
090281 49:20
090742 41:18
092192 57:8
092662 58:23
093572 3:9
095033 57:19
096425 41:23
097794 62:19

099920 34:10

1

1 3:11 5:12 6:16 8:11
 38:17 39:9,16,21 40:7
 40:10 51:20 53:17,21
 53:25
1,000 6:18,24 7:4,12
 50:16
1,500 46:24
1,650 47:4
1:01 3:2
10 12:10 28:20 40:9
 44:2,10,20 45:20 48:6
 52:19 57:9 61:7
100 45:17 46:12 52:25
 53:5,8 56:4,12
102 31:8
103055 16:7 17:4,8
103899 49:7
104228 19:9
104296 57:15
105439 57:4
105729 8:9
106695 56:15
107437 61:6
107892 41:16
108498 24:6
109096 48:21
10th 50:15 51:25 54:11
11 13:6 29:17 44:25
 57:12 61:9
110889 58:5
111411 21:2
112274 12:14
112440 30:15
112965 41:21
113810 57:22
114106 56:19
114180 41:14
1145 30:14
1146 30:14
116777 60:13
116949 60:1
117074 31:9
117669 60:4
118015 58:19
118103 61:10
118483 49:14
118692 61:19
118846 6:14
119138 20:5 24:24
119312 57:11
119525 4:10
11th 4:8 13:8 17:11
12 14:1 30:12 45:4
 57:17 61:13
120056 29:18

120147 41:12
120512 61:17
121347 54:19
121378 38:21
121424 49:1
121481 50:11
121559 5:10
121740 32:19
121816 58:8
121974 61:8
122071 60:23
122413 28:2
122723 58:13
122985 23:13
123472 28:24
123603 63:8
123728 61:21
124085 10:24 36:23
124554 34:11 35:8 36:3
 60:20
124610 61:24
124611 62:1
124675 11:19 62:8
124706 14:4 15:4,24
 16:2
124762 63:10
124791 18:12
124807 17:13 18:8
124925 62:23
124950 62:25
124963 63:3
125022 62:6
125078 61:2
125122 10:5
125169 63:5
125204 62:16
125250 13:9
125474 40:3
125480 62:13
125516 22:19
125635 39:22
125773 62:21
125802 51:7
125805 46:12
125811 53:5
125812 52:25
125813 53:8
125815 51:20
125816 46:19
125817 46:24
125818 47:3
125825 46:16
125836 51:16
125838 26:12
125852 50:16
125867 52:19
125868 45:20
125869 44:2

125870 44:9
 125871 52:9
 125872 52:14
 125873 44:14
 125874 44:18
 125875 44:23
 125876 45:3
 125878 54:3
 125879 46:4
 125881 53:16
 125882 53:21
 125883 53:25
 125887 50:22 51:1
 125889 46:8
 125902 54:6
 125909 45:7
 125910 45:25
 125942 47:8
 125944 43:10
 125945 43:15
 125946 43:18
 125947 43:22
 125949 44:5
 125972 47:13
 125984 40:8
 125985 45:12
 125989 62:4
 125990 39:13
 125998 39:10
 126000 51:11
 126010 47:17
 126018 51:25
 126021 52:5
 126023 53:13
 126024 21:23
 126046 47:21
 126059 45:17
 126072 39:6
 126076 56:3
 126077 55:24
 126078 56:12
 126079 56:7
 126082 39:17
 126083 40:11
 126086 37:20 62:11
 126088 47:24
 126097 48:6
 126104 48:10
 12th 3:7 5:8 6:12
 13 1:14 15:1 31:6 45:9
 57:20 61:16
 13th 43:9 44:13
 14 15:21 31:25 41:23
 45:14 57:24 61:19
 140 45:25
 14th 11:17 19:11 44:1
 46:19 49:18
 15 15:24 32:17 45:18

50:16 58:2 61:21
 150 46:8 47:13 50:22
 54:6
 153 51:16
 16 16:4 33:12 45:22
 56:6 58:6 61:23
 160 51:7
 16th 44:17 45:16 46:7
 46:15,23 47:8,20 48:9
 53:24 55:23 56:3,11
 56:15,19,22 57:1,4,8
 57:11,15,19,22,25
 58:4,12,16,19,23
 17 16:25 34:7 46:2
 58:10 61:25
 1738 60:4
 17th 38:20 46:23
 18 17:4 35:4 46:5 62:3
 19 17:10 35:24 46:10
 58:17 62:5
 195 48:10
 19th 39:19 44:22
 1st 8:7 14:2 15:2 52:8
 53:20

2

2 4:7 5:14 6:21 22:17
 38:22 39:12,22 41:13
 43:10,12,15,18 44:6
 45:17 46:12 47:17,25
 50:22 51:7 52:5 56:1
 56:4 60:3
 2,000 3:13
 2:00 64:5
 2:10 64:7
 2:12 65:2
 2:40 64:10,24,24
 20 18:4 36:20 46:13
 55:17,18 58:21 62:7
 200 45:7,12 46:5 47:8
 52:1 54:3 55:24 56:7
 2021-155 6:22 7:9
 2023 1:14 3:8 4:8 5:8
 6:12 8:7 9:7 10:3,22
 11:17 12:13 13:8 14:2
 15:2,22 16:1,6 17:2,7
 17:11 18:7,11 19:7
 20:3,25 39:19 43:17
 44:1 48:9 50:15
 2024 23:14 24:7 25:1,19
 37:21 38:20 43:22
 44:5
 20th 44:9 46:11
 21 2:3 18:9 46:17 62:10
 21st 10:22 44:22 47:2
 22 19:5 46:20 62:13
 22-CMP-00095 3:8
 227 48:19

22nd 43:14 45:24
 23 4:13 20:1 46:24,25
 62:15
 23- 16:1 49:14 57:4,8
 58:16,19,23
 23-251-00014 6:13,15
 23-251-00017 12:13
 23-251-00020 19:8
 23-251-00023 21:1
 23-2510-00022 20:4
 23-CIT-00101 5:9
 23-CIT-00156 4:9
 23-CIT-00169 8:8
 23-CMP-00050 6:13 7:8
 23-IMP-00018 60:18
 23-PCE-00025 50:11
 23-PRO-00052 16:6
 17:3
 23-PRO-00055 18:11
 23-PRO-00056 14:3
 15:3,23
 23-PRO-00061 13:8
 23-PRO-00067 17:12
 18:7
 23-SC- 49:7 54:12
 58:13
 23-SC-001008 48:22
 23-SC-00990 54:20
 23-SC-00995 48:15
 23-SC-00996 49:2
 23-SC-01003 32:3
 23-SC-01019 49:21
 23-SC-01021 57:2
 23-SC-01022 58:5
 23-SC-01024 57:20
 23-SC-01028 57:16
 23-SC-01029 58:1
 23-SC-01030 57:12
 23-SC-01031 56:20
 23-SC-01032 56:16
 23-SC-01035 58:9
 23-SC-01036 56:23
 23-SC-01039 50:1
 23-SC-01040 50:7
 23-SC-1037 57:23
 23I-PRO-00052 17:7
 23rd 9:7 43:22 44:5
 45:19 46:4
 24 20:23 47:4 62:18
 24th 48:5 49:6
 25 47:10 62:20
 250 4:14 51:1
 25701 5:13 8:13
 25701(a)(1)(1) 4:13
 25711(a)(1) 5:16
 25762(b)(1) 3:13
 25762(b)(13) 5:20
 25823(a)(2) 6:18

25823(a)(6) 7:4,12
 25824(a)(6) 6:24
 25th 19:7 20:3 53:4,16
 26 47:14 48:20 62:22
 26th 50:25
 27 47:18 62:25
 27th 38:20 43:17 45:2
 48:21 52:24
 28 47:22 63:2
 28th 49:1,25 50:10
 52:24
 29 48:1 63:4
 29th 52:24
 2nd 47:3,12 54:6,18

3

3 2:2 5:7,18 7:2 23:11
 39:3 41:15 43:16
 45:25 47:13 52:25
 53:5,8,13 54:7 56:12
 60:7
 3,000 51:11
 30 3:14 4:15 6:19,23,25
 7:5,13 8:14 41:22
 48:7 63:7
 30-minute 64:8
 300 46:16,19
 30th 45:12 47:16 50:21
 53:7
 31 48:11 59:19,21 63:9
 31st 12:12 23:14 24:7
 25:1,19 37:21 51:19
 32 48:16
 33 48:23
 3330 31:7
 3360 31:7
 34 49:3
 35 49:9
 350 44:14,18,23 45:3
 52:9,15
 36 47:4 49:16
 37 2:4 49:22
 38 2:5 50:2
 39 42:21 50:8
 3E 9:8
 3rd 47:24 54:19

4

4 6:11 24:4 39:7 43:20
 45:8,13 46:5,8 47:9
 47:21 48:10 51:1 54:4
 55:24 56:7,9 60:12
 4-0-0 28:19 29:16 30:11
 31:5,24 32:16
 40 42:24 50:13
 41 2:6 50:18
 42 2:8 50:23
 4215 32:1

4221 32:1
43 51:3
44 51:8
45 51:13
46 51:17
47 51:22
48 52:2
49 52:6
4th 50:5

5

5 8:6 9:6 24:23 39:11
 43:23 56:13 60:15
5-0-0 4:6 5:6 6:10 8:5
 9:5 10:1,20 11:15
 12:9 13:5,25 14:25
 15:20 16:24 18:3 19:4
 19:25 20:22 21:19
 22:16 23:10 24:3,22
 25:15 26:9 27:2,23
 33:11 34:6 35:3,23
 36:19 37:14 38:10
 41:4 42:17 55:13
 59:16 64:2
50 52:11
500 8:13 34:9 35:5 36:1
 44:2,10 46:22 48:6
51 52:16
52 52:21
53 53:2
54 53:6
55 2:9 51:20 53:10
56 53:14
57 53:18
58 53:22
59 2:10 54:1
5th 18:11

6

6 25:16 39:14 44:3,14
 44:18,23 45:3 46:16
 46:20 52:1,9,15 56:17
 60:19
6:00 49:5
60 51:12 52:5 53:16,21
 53:25 54:4
61 54:8
62 42:24 43:2 54:14
645 30:13
6A 10:4
6C 11:18
6D 10:23
6th 45:6

7

7 10:2,3 20:25 26:10
 39:18 44:6 56:20
 60:22

707.1 4:14
75 43:10,15,18,22 44:6
7th 15:22 16:1 45:7
 49:13 51:10 52:13
 53:12

8

8 10:21 27:3 39:24
 44:11 56:24 60:25
800 45:20 52:19
85 47:17,21
8th 51:10 52:14,18

9

9 11:16 27:24 40:5
 44:15 57:2,6 61:5
9,500 51:16
90 47:24 53:13
9th 16:6 17:2,7 18:7
 51:6,15,24 52:4,18
 54:3

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABCA

Date: 09-13-23

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.

Neal R Gross

Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831